CITY OF VAUGHAN **BY-LAW**

PARKING

(Consolidated Version Enacted as By-law 064-2019)

Last consolidated on April 3, 2025. City of Vaughan by- laws are provided online for convenient public reference. By- laws are consolidated on an ongoing basis, but recent amendments may not be reflected in the latest consolidated version. Check the <u>Amendment History</u> to get a complete listing of all pertinent regulations. For further information contact the Office of the Chief Licensing Officer.

A By-law to regulate the parking of motor vehicles on roads under the jurisdiction of the Corporation of the City of Vaughan, and to repeal Parking By-law 1-96.

WHEREAS section 8(1) of the *Municipal Act, 2001, S.O. 2001*, c. 25, provides that the powers of a municipality shall be interpreted broadly as to confer broad authority on a municipality to (a) enable it to govern its affairs as it considers appropriate, and (b) enhance its ability to respond to municipal issues;

AND WHEREAS section 11(3) and 11(8) of the *Municipal Act, 2001, S.O. 2001,* c. 25, provides for lower-tier municipalities to pass by-laws respecting matters pertaining to highways, including parking and traffic on highways, and parking, except on highways;

AND WHEREAS section 391(1) of the *Municipal Act, 2001, S.O. 2001,* c. 25, provides for a municipality to impose fees or charges on persons for services or activities it provides and for the use of its property;

AND WHEREAS section 100.1 of the *Municipal Act*, 2001, S.O. 2001, c. 25, provides that local municipality may, in respect of land not owned or occupied by the municipality, regulate or prohibit the parking or leaving of motor vehicles without the consent of the owner of the land; [Added by section 1. of <u>By-law 016-2022</u> on February 15, 2022]

AND WHEREAS the Council of the Corporation of the City of Vaughan deems the regulation of parking necessary to ensure the safety of drivers and pedestrians, the

effective flow of traffic, and the maintenance of community standards;

NOW THEREFORE the Council of the Corporation of the City of Vaughan enacts this By-law to regulate parking of motor vehicles within the boundaries of the City of Vaughan.

[Deleted by section 1(j) of <u>By-law 036-2025</u> on February 15, 2025]

Table of Contents

1.0	Authority and Short Title	4
2.0	Applicability and Scope	4
3.0	Definitions and Interpretation	4
4.0	General Provisions	11
5.0	General Stopping and Parking Regulation	11
6.0	Stopping and Parking Restrictions and Prohibitions on Certain Highways	14
7.0	Fire Routes	15
8.0	Private or Municipal Property	16
9.0	Accessible Parking	16
10.0	On-Street Parking by Permit	17
10.1	Metered Parking	18
11.0	Visitor Parking Permits	19
12.0	Construction Parking Permits	20
13.0	Compliance	21
14.0	Offences and Penalties	21
15.0	Vehicle Towing	22
16.0	Severability	22

17.0 By-laws Repealed	22
Schedule 1 - No <i>Parking</i>	25
Schedule 2 – No <i>Parking</i> Scenic Route	53
Schedule 3 – No <i>Stopping</i>	54
Schedule 4 - On-Street Parking Permit	68
Schedule 4.1 – Metered On-Street Parking [Added by section 10. of By-law 016-2022 on February 15, 2022]	70
Schedule 5 – No Parking or Stopping School Bus Loading Zone	71
Schedule 6 – No <i>Standing</i>	72
Schedule 7 – <i>Parking</i> Permitted – More than Three Hours	73
Schedule 8 – Reserved	74
Schedule 9 – Accessible <i>Parking</i> Sign	75
Schedule 10 – Offences and Corresponding Administrative Penalties	76
Schedule 11 – <i>Laneway</i> /Block	80
Schedule 12 – No Loading or Unloading Zone	85
Schedule 13 – <i>Parking</i> Permitted, 10 Minute Maximum	86
Schedule 14 – Public <i>Laneway</i> s Designated as <i>Fire Routes</i>	87
AMENDMENT HISTORY	91

1.0 Authority and Short Title

•

- (1) This By-law was approved by <u>Item No. 26 of Report No. 27 of the Committee of the Whole</u> and passed by *City* Council on September 27, 2018.
- (2) The By-law shall be known and referenced as the "Parking By-law."

2.0 Applicability and Scope

- (1) This By-law applies to the Parking of Motor Vehicles, Electric Kick-Scooters and Power-Assisted Bicycles on:
 - (a) Highways under the jurisdiction of the City;
 - (b) City Facilities; or
 - (c) Municipal or Private Property.
- (2) This By-law shall not, if compliance therewith would be impracticable, apply to:
 - (a) any ambulance, police or fire department vehicles or public utility emergency vehicles; or
 - (b) vehicles or Municipal By-law Enforcement Officers actually engaged in works undertaken for or on behalf of the City or a public transit commission.
- (3) Parts 5.0 and 6.0 shall not apply to public transit vehicles, where compliance therewith would be impractical due to the placement of the bus stop for public transit and School Buses.

[Amended by section 3. of <u>By-law 158-2023</u> on October 17, 2023]. [Amended by section 1(i) of <u>By-law 036-2025</u> on February 25, 2025]

3.0 Definitions and Interpretation

- (1) In this By-law, unless the context otherwise requires, words imparting the singular number shall include the plural, and words imparting the masculine gender shall include the feminine and further, the converse of the foregoing also applied where the context requires.
- (2) Wherever a word is used in this By-law with its first letter capitalized and the whole word italicized, the term is being used as it is defined in 3.0(6) of this By-law. Where any word appears in ordinary case, the commonly applied English language meaning is intended.
- Any reference to a statute, regulation, by-law or other legislation shall include such statute, regulation, by-law or legislation, re-enacted, replaced, or superseded.
 [Deleted by section 1(j) of <u>By-law 036-2025</u> on February 15, 2025]
- (4) Where any expression of time occurs or where any hour or other period of time is stated, the time referred to shall be standard time except in periods when daylight

saving time is in effect, in which periods it shall be daylight saving timed.

- (5) Schedules 1 through 14 referred to in this By-law shall form part of this By-law and each entry in a Column of each Schedule, 1 to 14, shall be read in conjunction with the entry or entries across therefrom and not otherwise.
- (6) In this By-law:

"Accessible Parking Permit" means a *Parking* permit issued to a *Person with a Disability* under the *Highway Traffic Act*, R.S.O. 1990, c. H.8 or a permit, number plate or other marker or device issued by a jurisdiction outside of Ontario and recognized under that *Highway Traffic Act*;

"Administrative Penalties By-law" refers to the *City* Administrative Penalties By-law 240-2024;

[Added by section 1(d) of <u>By-law 036-2025</u> on February 25, 2025]

"Account" means the account of a registered user of the *City's* online *Parking* permit system;

"Apartment Building" Means a building consisting of four (4) or more dwelling units, the *Occupants* of which have the right to use common halls, stairs, elevators and yards;

"App" means the official Parking application or applications for mobile devices, of the City of Vaughan authorized vendor; [Added by section 2. of <u>By-law 016-2022</u> on February 15, 2022]

"Boulevard" means that part of a *Highway* that is not used, or intended to be used, for vehicular travel by the general public, and is situated between the travelled portion of the road and the adjoining property line including the 0.3-metre reserve where applicable;

"City" means the Corporation of the City of Vaughan;

"City Facility" means all municipal buildings and their appurtenant lands owned or controlled by the *City* and includes, but is not limited to, libraries, schools, pools, arenas, halls, skating rinks and administrative buildings;

"Commercial Motor Vehicle" [Deleted by section 1. of <u>By-law 030-2024</u> on February 21, 2024];

"Crosswalk" means that part of a *Highway* at an *Intersection* that is included within the connections of the lateral lines of the sidewalks on opposite sides of the *Highway* measured from the curbs, or in the absence of curbs, from the edges of the roadways, or any portion of a roadway at

an *Intersection* or elsewhere distinctly indicated for pedestrian crossing by signs or by lines or other markings on the surface of the roadways;

"Dedicated Cycling Facility" means any path intended exclusively for

cycling traffic;

"Deputy City Manager" means the Deputy City Manager of Public Works for the *City* or his or her designate;

"Designated Building" means a structure which is used for the accommodation of the public or for the gathering or assembling of people and includes an *Apartment Building, Hospital, Hotel, Motel, Shopping Centre, Townhouse, Industrial Building, and City Facility*;

"Designated Parking Space" means a *Parking* space designated under this by-law for the exclusive use of a *Motor Vehicle* displaying an *Accessible Parking Permit* in accordance with the requirements of the *Highway Traffic Act* and the regulations made thereunder and this By-law;

"Director" means the Director of By-law & Compliance, Licensing & Permit Services or designate;

"Driveway" means an approved, paved vehicular access-way providing access from a *Highway* to a building or property, loading space, an approved *Parking* area or garage, and does not include a public sidewalk;

"Electric Kick-Scooter" means a vehicle that has:

(a) two wheels placed along the same longitudinal axis, one placed at the front of the kick-scooter and one at the rear,

- (b) a platform for standing between the two wheels,
- (c) a steering handlebar that acts directly on the steerable wheel, and

(d) an electric motor not exceeding 500 watts that provides a maximum speed of 24 kilometres per hour; [Added by section 2. of <u>By-law 158-2023</u> on October 17, 2023]

"Fire Chief" means the Chief of Vaughan Fire and Rescue Service or designate;

"Fire Department Connection" means a device being a fire department siamese connection attached to an exterior *Designated Building* wall or in the vicinity of a *Designated Building* used for the connection of fire hoses and the delivery of water to a sprinkler or stand pipe system in a *Designated Building* and designated by this By-law as a *Fire Department Connection*;

"Fire Department Connection Sign" means permanently installed legible signs of a minimum size of 30 centimetres by 60 centimetres that:

- (i) indicates that *Parking* is prohibited; and
- (ii) is in all other ways acceptable to the *Fire Chief* and the *Director*,

"Fire Route" means:

- a *Private Roadway* not less than 6 metres wide, providing vehicular access to or from a *Designated Building* and designated by this Bylaw as a *Fire Route* and shall include any part of a *Parking* lot designated by visible markings or markers as a *Fire Route*;
- a public Laneway shall also be considered to be a Fire Route if it is not less than 6 metres wide, providing vehicular access to or from a Designated Building and designated by this By-law as a Fire Route and shall include any part of a Parking lot designated by visible markings or markers as a Fire Route;

"Fire Route Sign" means any permanently installed legible sign of a minimum size of 30 centimetres by 45 centimetres that: [Amended by subsection 1(a) of <u>By-law 178-2019</u> on December 17, 2019.]

- (i) identifies the area designated either a *Fire Route* or a fire access route;
- (ii) indicates that *Parking* is prohibited; and
- (iii) is in all other ways acceptable to the *Fire Chief* and the *Director*,

"Highway" means a common and public highway, *Street*, avenue, parkway, *Driveway*, square, place, bridge, viaduct or trestle, any part of which is intended for or used by the general public for the passage of vehicles and includes the area between the lateral property lines thereof;

"Highway Traffic Act" refers to *Highway Traffic Act,* R.S.O. 1990, c. H.8 and its regulations;

[Added by section 2. of <u>By-law 158-2023</u> on October 17, 2023]

[Deleted by section 1(j) of <u>By-law 036-2025</u> on February 15, 2025]

"Hospital" means a private or public hospital as defined in the *Private Hospitals Act*, R.S.O. 1990, c. P.24 or the *Public Hospitals Act*, R.S.O. 1990, c. P.40;

"Hotel" means a building or part of a building used primarily for the purposes of providing temporary sleeping accommodation to the public, but where no individual private cooking facilities are provided;

"Industrial Building" means a building or structure used for the purpose of manufacturing, assembling, making, preparing, inspections, ornamenting, finishing, treating, altering, repairing, warehousing, storing or adapting for sale any goods, substance, article or thing, or any part thereof, and the storage of building and construction equipment and materials;

"Intersection" means the area embraced within the prolongation or connection of the lateral curb line or, if none then of the lateral boundary lines of two or more *Highways* that join one another at an angle, whether or not one *Highway* crosses the other;

"Laneway" means a public vehicular-access route exclusively at the side and/or rear of one or more properties, whether such access route is privately or municipally owned; however, it does not include private property not intended for such public access;

"Metered Parking" means authorized *Parking* on designated *Streets* for which payment is calculated on the basis of time through the *App* or through pay-and-display *On-Street Parking Permit*; [Added by section 3. of <u>By-law 016-2022</u> on February 15, 2022]

"Motel" means a building or group of buildings no more than two storeys in building height used mainly for the purpose of providing temporary sleeping accommodation to the public, but where no individual private cooking facilities are provided;

[Deleted by section 1. of <u>By-law 158-2023</u> on October 17, 2023];

"Motor Vehicle" includes an automobile, motorcycle, motor assisted bicycle unless otherwise indicated in the *Highway Traffic Act*, and any other vehicle propelled or driven otherwise than by muscular power, but does not include a *Power-Assisted Bicycle*, *Electric Kick-Scooter*, street car, or other motorized vehicles running only upon rails, or a motorized snow vehicle, traction engine, farm tractor, self-propelled implement of husbandry or road-building machine within the meaning of the *Highway Traffic Act*; [Added by section 2. of <u>By-law 158-2023</u> on October 17,

2023]

"Municipal By-law Enforcement Officer" means a person appointed as a Municipal By-law Enforcement officer, pursuant to section 15 of the *Police Services Act*, R.S.O. 1990, c P.15 or section 55 of the *Community Safety and Policing Act*, 2019, S.O. 2019, c. 1, Sched. 1, to enforce the provisions of this By-law;

[Replaced by section 1(h) of <u>By-law 036-2025</u> on February 25, 2025]

[Amended by section 1(i) of <u>By-law 036-2025</u> on February 25, 2025]

"Municipal or Private Property" means any open area or portion of a structure other than a *Highway*, intended for the temporary *Parking* of vehicles and on which there are *Designated Parking Spaces*, whether their use involves the payment of a fee or otherwise;

"Nursing Home" means a nursing home as defined in the *Nursing Homes Act*, R.S.O. 1990, c.N.7;

"Occupant" means any person or persons over the age of 18 years in possession of property;

"Official Sign" means any sign or roadway, curb or sidewalk marking or other devise placed or erected on a *Highway* under the authority of this

by- law and specified in the Manual of Uniform Traffic Control Devices of Ontario for the purpose of regulating, warning and guiding traffic;

"On-Street Parking Permit" means a permit to *Park* a *Motor Vehicle* on the *Highways* or parts of *Highways* specified on the permit during the times authorized therein;

"Owner" means:

- (i) the registered owner of the land on which the building is located or, if the building is owned separately from the land on which the building is located, the owner of the building, unless the person is a person prescribed in the *Ontario Building Code*, O. Reg.332/12;
- (ii) the person that is responsible for maintaining the building or part of the building subject to a building condition evaluation program, unless the person is a person prescribed in the *Ontario Building Code*; and
- (iii) such other persons as may be prescribed;

"Park" or "Parking" when prohibited means the *Standing* of a vehicle, whether occupied or not, except when *Standing* temporarily for the purpose of and while actually engaged in loading or unloading merchandise or passengers;

"Person with a Disability": means a person with any degree of physical disability, infirmity, malformation or disfigurement that is caused by bodily injury, birth defect or illness and, without limiting the generality of the foregoing, includes diabetes mellitus, epilepsy, a brain injury, any degree of paralysis, amputation, lack of physical

co-ordination, blindness or visual impediment, deafness or hearing impediment, muteness or speech impediment, or physical reliance on a guide dog or other animal or on a wheelchair or other remedial appliance or device;

"Police Officer" means a member of the York Regional Police, or a member of the Ontario Provincial Police Force;

"Power-Assisted Bicycle" means a vehicle that:

(a) is a pedal-driven bicycle of conventional exposed fork-andframe bicycle design and appearance that does not resemble a motor scooter or motorcycle and that;

- (i) has two or three wheels,
- (ii) is fitted at all times with pedals that are always operable to propel the bicycle,
- (iii) is capable at all times of being propelled on level ground solely by using muscular power to operate the pedals.
- (iv) has steering handlebars,
- (v) has wheels that have a width of not less than 35 millimetres and a diameter of not less than 350 millimetres,
- (vi) has one or more electric motors that, singly or in combination, have a continuous rated output power not exceeding 500 watts and that is incapable of providing propulsion assistance when the bicycle attains a speed of 32 kilometres per hour or more, and
- (vii) weighs not more than 55 kilograms,
- (b) has the appearance of a motor scooter, with a seat and an open frame that may be stepped through and a platform on which the rider's feet may rest and that:
 - (i) meets the description in subclauses (a) (i) to (vi), and
 - (ii) weighs not more than 120 kilograms,
- (c) is a vehicle that has the appearance of a motorcycle, with a saddle designed to be straddled and a footrest, pedals or pegs where the rider's feet may remain secure, and that meets the description in (b) (i) and (ii); [Added by section 2. of <u>By-law 158-2023</u> on October 17, 2023]

"Private Roadway" means any private road, private *Driveway*, lane, *Laneway*, ramp or other means of vehicular access to or egress from a

building or structure and it may include part of a *Parking* lot; [Amended by subsection 1(b) of <u>By-law 166-2019</u> on November 19, 2019.]

"Public Hall" means a building, including a portable building or tent with a seating capacity for over 100 persons that is offered for use or used as a place of public assembly, but does not include a theatre or a building, except a tent, used solely for religious purposes;

"School Bus" means a bus that:

(i) is painted chrome yellow; and

(ii) displays on the front and rear thereof the words "school bus" and on the rear thereof the words "do not pass when signals flashing";

"School Bus Loading Zone" means any area marked by signs indicating such area to be for the sole use of School Buses engaged in receiving or discharging passengers;

"Shopping Centre" means a building or a unified group of buildings on a

lot designed, developed and managed as a single operating unit for which *Parking* is provided in common off-*Street* areas, as opposed to a business area comprising 14 unrelated individual commercial establishments;

"Stand" or "Standing" when prohibited means the halting of a vehicle, whether occupied or not, except for the purpose of and while actually engaging in receiving or discharging passengers;

"Stop" or "Stopping" when prohibited, means the halting of a vehicle, even momentarily, whether occupied or not, except when necessary to avoid conflict with other traffic or in compliance with the directions of a *Police Officer* or of a traffic control sign or signal;

"Street" includes that part of a *Highway* used or intended to be used for vehicular travel by the general public;

"Townhouse" means a building containing three (3) or more dwelling units, each of which has direct access from the outside ground level and shares two (2) above ground party walls with abutting dwelling units; and a unit at the end of a row of townhouse dwellings and sharing only one (1) above ground party wall shall also be a townhouse dwelling;

"Unauthorized Motor Vehicle" means a *Motor Vehicle* that does not have affixed thereto or is not clearly displaying a current *Accessible Parking Permit* in accordance with the *Highway Traffic Act* and the regulations thereunder, or an *On-Street Parking Permit*, visitor *Parking* permit, Construction Permit or authority issued under this Bylaw.

[Amended by section 1 of <u>By-law 036-2025</u> on February 25, 2025]

4.0 General Provisions

- (1) The *Deputy City Manager* is authorized to erect "No *Parking*" signs:
 - (a) when in the *Deputy City Manager's* opinion an emergency has arisen, making it desirable to prohibit *Parking* on a *Highway*;
 - (b) to facilitate the removal of snow, ice or debris from a *Highway*; and

(c) to facilitate the construction or repair of roadways, curbs, gutters, sewers and water mains.



5.0 General Stopping and Parking Regulation

- (1) No person shall *Park* or *Stop* any *Motor Vehicle* on any *Highway* or portion thereof except as follows:
 - (a) on the right-hand side of the *Street* having regard for the direction in which the *Motor Vehicle* had been proceeding;
 - (b) with the *Motor Vehicle* parallel to the right front and rear wheels not more than 0.15 metres from the limit of the *Highway*.
- (2) The provisions of section 5.0(1) do not apply where angle *Parking* is permitted.
- (3) Where angle *Parking* is permitted on a *Highway*, no person shall *Stop* or *Park* any vehicle except at an angle of 45 degrees from the curb or boundary of the roadway with the front end of the *Motor Vehicle* at such curb or boundary.
- (4) Where angle *Parking* spaces are designated by lines painted on the roadway, no person shall *Stop* or *Park* any vehicle except within an area designated as a *Parking space*.
- (5) Where *Parking* is permitted on a *Highway* designated for one-way traffic, the provisions of section 5.0(1) shall include the word "left", wherever the word "right" is used.
- (6) No person shall *Stop* a *Motor Vehicle* on a *Highway* in any of the following places:
 - (a) on or over a footpath or *Crosswalk*;
 - (b) within an *Intersection*;
 - (c) within or on a designated pedestrian crossover;
 - (d) within 9 metres of a pedestrian crossover;
 - (e) alongside or across the *Highway* from any excavation or obstruction in the roadway when the free flow of traffic would thereby be impeded;
 - (f) subject to section 5.0(3) above, on the roadway beside any *Stopped* or *Parked Motor Vehicle* (double *Parking*);
 - (g) upon any bridge or within any tunnel or underpass; and
 - (h) on any centre strip separating two roadways or adjacent to either side or ends of such centre strip;
 - (i) on any portion of the *Boulevard*, except for a *Driveway*, including its apron; and
 - (j) on a *Dedicated Cycling Facility*.

- (7) No person shall Park or Stop a Motor Vehicle, Electric-Kick Scooter, or Power-Assisted Bicycle on or over a sidewalk. [Amended by section 4. of <u>By-law 158-2023</u> on October 17, 2023].
- (8) No person shall *Park* a *Motor Vehicle* within three (3) metres of the point on the edge of the roadway nearest any fire hydrant. [Amended by section 1. of <u>By-law 142-2023</u> on September 26, 2023]
- (9) No person shall *Park* a *Motor Vehicle* on a *Highway*:
 - for a longer period of time than three hours between 6:00 a.m. and 6:00 p.m., except as set out in Schedule 7, Columns 1, 2, 3 and 4 of this By-law;
 - (b) between the hours of 2:00 a.m. and 6:00 a.m., except as set out in Schedule 8, Columns 1,2, and 3 of this By-law;
 - (c) in front of or within 0.6 metres of a *Private Roadway*;
 - (d) within nine (9) metres of an *Intersection* as measured from the end of the corner radius;
 - (e) within 15 metres of the nearest rail of any level crossing of a railway;
 - (f) where the *Street* has an overall width of less than 6 metres;
 - (g) within six (6) metres of a point on a curb or at the edge of the roadway in front of the public entrance to or exit from a *Hotel*, or a theatre, or a *Public Hall*, while the premises are opened to the public;
 - (h) in such a position as will prevent the removal of any other vehicle previously *Parked*;
 - (i) for the purpose of washing, greasing or repairing the *Motor Vehicle*, except for such repairs as have been necessitated by an emergency;
 - (j) for the purpose of displaying the *Motor Vehicle* for sale;
 - (k) so as to interfere with the clearing of snow by the *City* or its agents;
 - (I) in such a manner as to interfere with the movement of traffic or the clearing of snow from the *Highway*;
 - (m) directly opposite a *Motor Vehicle Stopped* or *Parked* on the other side of the roadway, where the width of the roadway is less than 9 metres;
 - (n) within six (6) metres of a point designated as a bus stop;
 - (o) within 150 metres of fire fighting apparatus while said apparatus is engaged in fighting a fire, or when directed by a *Police Officer* or member of the Fire Department;
 - (p) within seven (7) metres of the *Driveway* to a fire hall on the same side of

the *Street* on which the fire hall is located, or within thirty (30) metres of the *Driveway* to a fire hall on the opposite side of the *Street*;

- (q) on any portion of the *Boulevard*, except for a *Driveway*, including its apron.
- (r) on a *Dedicated Cycling Facility*.
- (10) No signs are required to be posted for the regulations of Sections 5.0(6), 5.0(7), 5.0(8) and 5.0(9) to be in full effect.
- (11) Where official "No *Parking*" signs are erected and are on display, no person shall *Park* any *Motor Vehicle* on any *Highway*:
 - (a) within 30 metres of an *Intersection* as measured from the end of the corner radius;
 - (b) within 25 metres of a bus stop as measured from the post for the bus stop sign;
 - (c) upon that side of a *Highway* contiguous to any school property, between the hours of 8:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m., Monday to Friday inclusive;
 - (d) in areas designated "Police Vehicles Only";
 - (e) in areas designated as a taxi cab stand (taxi cabs excluded);
 - (f) in areas designated "Emergency No *Parking*";
 - (g) within 15 metres of a *Crosswalk* controlled by traffic control signals and located other than at an *Intersection*;
 - (h) on the inside or outside curve portion of an angle bend from the beginning of curve to the end of curve; [Amended by section 2 of <u>By-law 075-2019</u> on May 14, 2019.]
 - (i) designated as a *Fire Route* as set out in Schedule 14.
- (12) Where official "No *Stopping*" signs are erected and are on display, no person shall *Stop* any *Motor Vehicle* within 15 metres of a patrolled area school crossing.
- (13) Where *Parking* signs are erected and on display:
 - (a) No employees of the *City* may *Park* in the *Parking* area designated as "Visitor *Parking*" at the City of Vaughan Civic Centre, 2141 Major Mackenzie Drive;
 - (b) No members of the public or employees of the *City* shall *Park* or leave any *Motor Vehicle* in any *Parking* area designated for the Mayor, Members of Council, Chief Administrative Officer, Land Planning Appeal Tribunal, Fire Department or *City* vehicles. All *Motor Vehicles* must be left within a properly marked *Parking* space;
 - (c) No *Motor Vehicles* with the *City* logo shall *Park* or be left in *Parking* lots "A" or "B" at the City of Vaughan Civic Centre, 2141 Major Mackenzie

Drive, except in designated spaces and for no longer that the designated time limit.

(14) [Deleted by section 2. of <u>By-law 030-2024</u> on February 21, 2024].

-

6.0 Stopping and Parking Restrictions and Prohibitions on Certain Highways

- (1) Where official "No *Parking*" signs are erected and are on display, no person shall *Park* a *Motor Vehicle* at the side of any *Highway* and between the limits set out respectively in Schedule 1, Columns 1, 2 and 3 during the prohibited times or days set out in Column 4 of the said Schedule.
- (2) Where official "No *Parking*" signs are erected and are on display, no person shall *Park* a *Motor Vehicle* at the side of any scenic road between the limits set out respectively in Schedule 2, Columns 1, 2 and 3 during the prohibited times or days set out in Column 4 of the said Schedule.
- (3) Where official "No *Stopping*" signs to that effect are erected and are on display, no person shall *Stop* a *Motor Vehicle* at the side of any *Highway* between the limits set out respectively in Schedule 3, Columns 1,2 and 3 during the prohibited times or days set out in Column 4 of the said Schedule.
- (4) Where official "*On-Street Parking Permit*" signs are erected and on display, no person shall *Park* a *Motor Vehicle* at the side of any road between the limits set out respectively in Schedule 4, Columns 1, 2 and 3 unless the vehicle has a valid *On-Street Parking Permit* issued under this By-law.
- (5) Where official "*School Bus* Loading" signs are erected and are on display, no person shall *Park* or *Stop* a *Motor Vehicle*, except a *School Bus* or school purposes vehicle engaged or about to be engaged in the loading or unloading of school children, between the limits set out respectively in Schedule 5 of this By-law, Column 1, 2 and 3, in front of the school identified in Column 4 of the said Schedule.
- (6) Where official "No *Standing*" signs to that effect are erected and are on display, no person shall *Stand* a *Motor Vehicle* at the side of any *Highway* between the limits set out respectively in Schedule 6, Columns 1,2 and 3 during the prohibited times or days set out in Column 4 of the said Schedule.
- (7) Where official "10-minute *Parking*" signs are erected and are on display, no person shall *Park* or *Stop* a *Motor Vehicle* for more than ten minutes, between the limits set out respectively in Schedule 13 of this By-law, Column 1, 2 and 3, during the prohibited days and times set out in Column 4 of the said Schedule.
- (8) Despite subsection 5(7) and Schedule A, Part 13, no person shall *Park* or *Stop* a *Motor Vehicle* at any time on the north side of Applemill Road, between the limits of thirty (30) metres west of Millway Avenue and thirty- seven (37) metres west of Millway Avenue, with the exception of vehicles with a valid *Accessible Parking Permit. Motor Vehicles* used primarily for the conveyance of *Person with a*

Disability, including accessible taxicabs and paratransit, may *Stop* to a maximum of ten (10) minutes any time for purposes of picking up or dropping passengers with accessibility needs. [Added by section 11. of <u>By-law 016-2022</u> on February 15, 2022]

(9) Despite subsection 5(7) and Schedule A, Part 13, no person shall *Park* or *Stop* a *Motor Vehicle* at any time on the east side of Buttermill Avenue, between the limits of nine (9) metres north of Applemill Road and sixteen (16) metres north of Applemill Road, with the exception of vehicles with a valid *Accessible Parking Permit*. *Motor Vehicles* used primarily for the conveyance of *Person with a Disability*, including accessible taxicabs and paratransit, may *Stop* to a maximum of ten (10) minutes any time for purposes of picking up or dropping passengers with accessibility needs [Added by section 12. of <u>By-law 016-2022</u> on February 15, 2022]

7.0 Fire Routes

- (1) When the *Owner* or *Occupant* of a *Designated Building* is advised by the *City* of its designation, he shall forthwith erect *Fire Route Signs*.
- (2) If the signs are not erected within ten (10) business days of the delivery of the notice from the *City*, the *City* may enter the lands in question and erect the required signs at the expense of the *Owner*, which may be recovered by action in like manner as municipal taxes owing on the lands.
- (3) No person shall *Park* a *Motor Vehicle* on a *Fire Route* at any time, including on any *Laneway* designated as such and listed in Schedule 14.
- (4) When the *Owner* or *Occupant* of a *Designated Building* is advised by the *City* of its designation, such *Owner* or *Occupant* shall forthwith erect *Fire Department Connection Signs*;
- (5) If the signs under 7.0(4) are not erected within ten (10) business days of the delivery of the notice from the *City*, the *City* may enter the lands in question and erect the required signs at the expense of the *Owner*, which may be recovered by action in like manner as municipal taxes; [Amended by section 1 of <u>By-law 075-2019</u> on May 14, 2019.]
- (6) No person shall *Park* within three (3) metres of a *Fire Department Connection*.

8.0 Private or Municipal Property

•

- (1) No person shall *Park* or leave any *Motor Vehicle* on private property without the consent of the Owner or Occupant of the property, and on property owned or occupied by the *City* or any local board of the *City*, without the consent of the *City* or local board, as the case may be.
- (2) A *Motor Vehicle Parked* or left contrary to this Section may be removed or impounded at the vehicle *Owner's* expense. The driver or *Owner* of a *Motor Vehicle Parked* on private property is not liable to any penalty or to have the

Motor Vehicle removed from such property or impounded pursuant to the provisions of this By-law except upon written complaint of the *Owner* or *Occupant* of the property given to a *Police Officer*, *Municipal By-law Enforcement Officer* or other person appointed for the purpose of carrying out the provisions of this By-law.

[Amended by section 1(i) of <u>By-law 036-2025</u> on February 25, 2025]

- (3) Where an *Owner* or *Occupant* of property has posted signs stating conditions under which a *Motor Vehicle* may be *Parked* or left on the property or that *Parking* or leaving a vehicle is prohibited on the property, a *Motor Vehicle Parked* contrary to such conditions or prohibition shall be deemed to have been *Parked* without consent.
- (4) To enforce this By-law on a particular property, a *Municipal By-law Enforcement Officer* shall be deemed to have written authority of the *Owner* or *Occupant* of the property, and such *Municipal By-law Enforcement Officer* is not required to receive a written complaint before authorizing the removal of a *Motor Vehicle* from the property.

[Amended by section 1(i) of <u>By-law 036-2025</u> on February 25, 2025]

9.0 Accessible Parking

- (1) A Designated Parking Space shall be:
 - (a) distinctly indicated in accordance with the requirements of the *Highway Traffic Act* and the regulations made thereunder;
 - (b) be identified by the Provincially recognized sign as shown in Schedule 9.
- (2) No person shall leave a Motor Vehicle Parked, Stopped or Standing in a Designated Parking Space for Persons with Disability, unless a currently valid Accessible Parking Permit has been issued in accordance with the requirements of the Highway Traffic Act and any regulations made thereunder from time to time. [Amended by subsection 1(c) of <u>By-law 099-2020</u> on June 29, 2020.]
- (2.1) An Accessible Parking Permit under 9.0(2) must be displayed on or in the Motor Vehicle in a manner that is clearly visible and legible to a Municipal By-law Enforcement Officer or Police Officer standing outside the Motor Vehicle.
 [Added by subsection 1(c) of By-law 099-2020 on June 29, 2020.]
 [Amended by section 1(i) of By-law 036-2025 on February 25, 2025]
- (3) The driver or operator of a *Motor Vehicle* which displays an *Accessible Parking Permit* in accordance with the requirements of the *Highway Traffic Act* and the regulations made thereunder and this By-law shall not be required to pay an amount in excess of the normal fee paid by other users of the same *Parking* lots

or other *Parking* facilities to which the public has access.

10.0 On-Street Parking by Permit

- (1) On-Street Parking Permits for the Parking of Motor Vehicles are hereby authorized and assigned, as the Council of the City may hereafter designate by By-law, on the Highways or portions of Highways, including Highways in unassumed residential areas, set out respectively in Schedule 4 to this By-law.
- (2) Where a sign has been erected and is on display indicating *Parking* is prohibited without a permit, no person shall *Park* a *Motor Vehicle* at any time on a *Highway* or portion of a *Highway* set out in Schedule 4 unless such person is the holder of an *On-Street Parking Permit* issued under this By-law.
- (3) Only the *Occupant* of a property that abuts a *Highway* or a portion of a *Highway* set out in Schedule 4 is eligible for an *On-Street Parking Permit* for such *Highway*.
- (4) An application for an *On-Street Parking Permit* shall contain the following information:
 - (a) name and address of applicant;
 - (b) the licence number, make and year of the *Motor Vehicle* of which the applicant is the registered *Owner*;
 - (c) a statement that the Owner of the Motor Vehicle is, at the date of application, a resident of a dwelling unit abutting a Highway or portion of a Highway listed in Schedule 4; this statement shall be filed with By-law & Compliance, Licensing & Permit Services;
- (5) An application may be made for an *On-Street Parking Permit* for terms of one, six, and twelve months, with the fee to be calculated on the basis of the prevailing monthly fee multiplied by the number of months in the term, and with such fee to be established in the Fees and Charges By-law.
- (6) The purchase of a resident *On-Street Parking Permit* is limited to a period of five days before the effective date of the permit being purchased.
- (7) An *On-Street Parking Permit* shall contain the permit number, the name and address of the *Owner* of the *Motor Vehicle*, the make, year and licence number of the *Motor Vehicle* and the name of the *Highway* for which the permit is issued.
- (8) An *On-Street Parking Permit* shall authorize the *Motor Vehicle* for which the *On-Street Parking Permit* was obtained to *Park* on the designated *Highway* subject to the prohibitions and conditions set out in Schedule 4 to this By-law.
- (9) A transfer of a resident *On-Street Parking Permit* may be authorized by the *Director*, subject to any conditions he or she deems appropriate.

- (10) Applicants for resident *On-Street Parking Permits* are required to pay the stated fee for the permit and said fee shall be non-refundable.
- (11) The *Director* may suspend or revoke any permit issued pursuant to this Section if its holder is convicted of a breach of this By-law.
- (12) The *Director* may refuse to issue a *Parking* permit or may suspend or close an online *Account* associated with any person that has obtained, used, or allowed to be obtained or used, a visitor, construction, or resident *On-Street Parking Permit* in contravention of this By-law.
- (13) Nothing in this By-law shall permit a *Motor Vehicle* issued with an *On-Street Parking Permit* to be *Stopped* or *Parked* at any location other than the *Highway* designated in the permit when *Stopping* or *Parking* is prohibited by other provisions of this By-law.
- (14) Notwithstanding that a person may hold a permit authorizing *Parking* on a designated *Highway* at prescribed hours, such person shall be subject to the provisions of Subsection 170(12) of the *Highway Traffic Act*, R.S.O. 1990, C. H.8.

10.1 Metered Parking

- (1) *Metered Parking* for the *Parking* of *Motor Vehicles* is hereby authorized and assigned, as the Council of the *City* may hereafter designate by By-law, on the *Highways* or portions of *Highways*, including *Highways* in unassumed residential areas, set out respectively in Schedule 4.1 of this By-law.
- (2) Where a sign has been erected and is on display indicating *Parking* is prohibited without a permit, no person shall *Park* a *Motor Vehicle* at any time on a *Highway* or portion of a *Highway* unless *Parking* is permitted under Schedule 4.1 of this By-law.
- (3) Every person who *Parks* on the *Highways* or portions of *Highways*, including *Highways* in unassumed residential areas, during the days and times authorized to do so in Schedule 4.1 of this By-law, shall obtain a valid *Metered Parking On-Street Parking Permit*.
- (4) No person who has obtained an *On-Street Parking Permit* under Part 10.1 shall *Park* a *Motor Vehicle* other than the *Motor Vehicle*, and on other than the date, time and location, indicated on the *Metered Parking* printed *On-Street Parking Permit*, through the QR code, or the App.
- (5) Every person who obtains a printed *Metered Parking On-Street Parking Permit* shall display such permit in a conspicuous place on the dashboard of the *Motor Vehicle* and shall ensure that there are no obstructions preventing a *Municipal Law Enforcement Officer* from being able to verify the validity of such permit.
- (6) Every person who obtains a virtual Metered Parking On-Street Parking Permit through a QR code or the App shall ensure that such virtual permission to Park has been granted at the time of Parking.

- (7) Every person who obtains a Metered Parking On-Street Parking Permit shall make payment at a rate of \$1.25 per twenty (20) minutes, not to exceed three (3) hours or \$11.25 and said fee shall be non-refundable. [Amended by subsection 1.a. of <u>By-law 180-2023</u> on November 14, 2023]
- (8) Despite 10.1(7), any person who Parks for a period of less than twenty (20) minutes on the portion of Buttermill Avenue identified in Schedule 4.1 shall not be subject to a fee; however, anyone Parking twenty (20) minutes or more shall be subject to a fee for the fulltime.
- (9) Despite 10.1(7) and 10.1(8), any person with a valid Accessible Parking Permit may Park on any Highway or portions of a Highway, including Highways in unassumed residential areas, set out respectively in Schedule 4.1 of this By-law, without purchasing a Metered Parking On-Street Parking Permit, provided that such Accessible Parking Permit is displayed in a conspicuous place on the dashboard of the Motor Vehicle and there are no obstructions preventing a Municipal By-law Enforcement Officer from being able to verify the validity of such Accessible Parking Permit, and that the Motor Vehicle is not Parked more than three (3) hours within the same portion of the Highway set out in Schedule 4.1 of this By-law.

[Amended by section 1(i) of <u>By-law 036-2025</u> on February 25, 2025]

- (10) For greater certainty, after *Parking* three (3) hours on a portion of a *Highway*, including any portion in unassumed residential areas, as set out in Schedule 4.1 of this By-law, with a valid *Metered Parking On-Street Parking Permit*, no person shall be eligible to *Park* again within that portion of a *Highway* until sixty (60) minutes after the expiration of same *Metered Parking On-Street Parking Permit*.
- (11) For greater certainty, unless otherwise signed by the *City*, no person shall *Park* on any *Highway* or portions of a *Highway*, including *Highways* in unassumed residential areas, set out respectively in Schedule 4.1 of this By-law, where for technical or any other reasons it is not possible to obtain a *Metered Parking On-Street Parking Permit*.
- (12) Nothing in this By-law shall permit a *Motor Vehicle* issued with a *Metered Parking On-Street Parking Permit* to be *Stopped* or *Parked* at any location other than the *Highway* designated in the *On-Street Parking Permit* when *Stopping* or *Parking* is prohibited by other provisions of this By-law.
- (13) Notwithstanding that a person may hold a permit authorizing *Parking* on a designated *Highway* at prescribed hours, such person shall be subject to the provisions of subsection 170(12) of the *Highway Traffic Act*, R.S.O. 1990, C. H.8. [Added by section 4. of <u>By-law 016-2022</u> on February 15, 2022]

11.0 Visitor Parking Permits

(1) Every visitor *Motor Vehicle* that *Parks* on any *Highway* in excess of the permitted times requires a visitor *Parking* permit.

- (2) A visitor *Parking* permit may only be used by a visitor to the address associated with the visitor *Parking* permit and for his or her *Motor Vehicle* that is not registered at the address associated with the permit.
- (3) Irrespective of the number of *Motor Vehicles* for which permits are sought, visitor *Parking* permits may be issued for no more than ten (10) consecutive days and for no more than sixty (60) calendar days within the calendar year (i.e., January 1 to December 31).
- (4) Visitor *Parking* permits are only valid for *Parking* on a *Highway* or portions of a *Highway* and for the days and times indicated on the permit.
- (5) Despite Section 9.1(4), visitor *Parking* permits do not exempt the holder from any other *Parking* prohibitions in this By-law.
- (6) Every visitor *Parking* permit application shall contain the following information:
 - (a) name and address of applicant;
 - (b) the licence number, make and year of the *Motor Vehicle* for which a visitor *Parking* permit is being solicited;
 - (c) a statement that the permit applicant will be, at the time the permit is in effect, a resident of Vaughan and that the permit is being taken out for a visitor to the applicant's residence.
- (7) Every visitor *Parking* permit shall be subject to the fees listed in the Fees and Charges By-law;
- (8) Whether the visitor *Parking* permit is used or not, for whatever reason, visitor *Parking* permit fees are non-refundable.
- (9) The *Director* may extend, suspend or revoke a visitor *Parking* permit.
- (10) Notwithstanding that a person may hold a permit authorizing *Parking* on a designated *Highway* at prescribed hours, such person shall be subject to the provisions of Subsection 170(12) of the *Highway Traffic Act*, R.S.O. 1990, C. H.8.

[Deleted by section 1(j) of <u>By-law 036-2025</u> on February 15, 2025]

12.0 Construction Parking Permits

•

- (1) Every *Motor Vehicle* that *Parks* on any *Highway* due to construction requires a construction *Parking* permit.
- (2) A construction *Parking* permit may only be used by a person who cannot *Park* on his or her *Driveway* due to construction, maintenance, or renovation activity and only for *Motor Vehicles* registered at the address associated with the permit.
- (3) Irrespective of the number of *Motor Vehicles* for which permits are sought, construction *Parking* permits may be issued for no more than thirty (30) calendar days within the calendar year (i.e., January 1 to December 31).

- (4) Construction *Parking* permits are only valid for *Parking* on a *Highway* or portions of a *Highway* and for the days and times indicated on the permit.
- (5) Despite Section 12.0(4), construction *Parking* permits do not exempt the holder from any other *Parking* prohibitions in this By-law.
- (6) Every construction *Parking* permit application shall contain the following information:
 - (a) name and address of applicant;
 - (b) the licence number, make and year of the *Motor Vehicle* for which a construction *Parking* permit is being solicited;
 - (c) a statement that the *Owner* of the *Motor Vehicle* will be, at the time the permit is in effect, a resident of Vaughan and that the permit is being taken out for a vehicle registered at the address of the applicant.
- (7) Every construction *Parking* permit shall be subject to the fees listed in the Fees and Charges By-law.
- (8) Whether the construction *Parking* permit is used or not, for whatever reason, construction *Parking* permit fees are non-refundable.
- (9) The *Director* may extend, suspend or revoke a construction *Parking* permit.
- (10) Notwithstanding that a person may hold a permit authorizing *Parking* on a designated *Highway* at prescribed hours, such person shall be subject to the provisions of Subsection 170(12) of the *Highway Traffic Act*, R.S.O. 1990, C. H.8. [Deleted by section 1(j) of <u>By-law 036-2025</u> on February 15, 2025]

13.0 Compliance

- A Municipal By-law Enforcement Officer or Police Officer may enforce the provisions of this By-law.
 [Amended by section 1(i) of <u>By-law 036-2025</u> on February 25, 2025]
- (2) For purposes of Section 13.0(1), authorized individuals may enter and inspect on lands, buildings, structures or part thereof that are subject to this By-Law at any reasonable time with or without notice.
- (3) No person shall hinder or obstruct, or attempt to hinder or obstruct, any individual authorized to administer or enforce any provisions of this By-Law and who is exercising such authority or performing a duty under this By-Law.



14.0 Offences and Penalties

(1) Every person who contravenes this By-Law is guilty of an offence and upon conviction is liable to an administrative penalty as per Schedule 10.

- (2) Penalty notices indicating a contravention of this By-Law shall be issued in accordance with the *Administrative Penalties By-law*.
- (3) A *Motor Vehicle Owner* who is served with a penalty notice under this By-Law may request a review of the matter in accordance with the *Administrative Penalties By-law.*

[Amended by section 1(e) of <u>By-law 036-2025</u> on February 25, 2025] [Amended by section 1(g) of <u>By-law 036-2025</u> on February 25, 2025]

15.0 Vehicle Towing

(1) In addition to any other penalties provided for in this By-law, Police Officer or a Municipal By-law Enforcement Officer may, where a Motor Vehicle is Parked, or Standing, or Stopped in contravention of this By-Law, or whether such Motor Vehicle impedes the operations of the City or its contractor, or authorized agents engaged in work upon a Highway, cause that Motor Vehicle to be removed, taken

away and stored in a suitable place.

[Amended by section 1(i) of <u>By-law 036-2025</u> on February 25, 2025]

(2) The costs and charges incurred for removing, taking away and storing a *Motor Vehicle* pursuant to Section (1) of this Part, shall be a lien upon the *Motor Vehicle*, which lien may be enforced in the manner prescribed by Section 4 of *The Repair and Storage Liens Act*, R.S.O. 1990, Chapter R.25.

[Deleted by section 1(j) of <u>By-law 036-2025</u> on February 15, 2025]

16.0 Severability

(1) Where a court of competent jurisdiction declares any section of this By-law to be invalid, or to be not in force, or without effect, it is the intention of Council in enacting this By-law that the remainder of this By-Law shall continue in force and be applied and enforced in accordance with its terms to the fullest extent possible according to law.

16.1 Designated By-law

(1) This is a designated by-law as per Schedule 1 of the *Administrative Penalties By-law*

[Added by section 1(k) of <u>By-law 036-2025</u> on February 25, 2025]

17.0 By-laws Repealed

(1) That the following By-laws of the *City* are hereby repealed: By-laws 1-96, 103-96, 140-96, 148-96, 160-96, 161-96, 162-96, 163-96, 198-96, 212-96, 273-96, 296-96, 337-96, 342-96, 349-96, 33-97, 143-97, 148-97, 151-97, 152-97, 223-97, 227-97, 232-97, 235-97, 237-97, 247-97, 278-97, 294-97, 316-97, 374-97, 387-

97. 391-97. 393-97. 33-98. 113-98. 126-98. 133-98. 150-98. 175-98. 205-98. 207-98, 212-98, 260-98, 263-98, 264-98, 265-98, 266-98, 268-98, 281-98, 287-98, 305-98, 306-98, 307-98, 372-98, 373-98, 376-98, 383-98, 427-98, 19-99, 37-99, 53-99, 54-99, 97-99, 104-99, 160-99, 161-99, 264-99, 281-99, 320-99, 332-99, 335-99, 352-99, 381-99, 382-99, 25-2000, 26-2000, 197-2000, 203-2000, 233-2000, 248-2000, 291-2000, 339-2000, 356-2000, 128-2001, 229-2001, 270-2001, 309-2001, 319-2001, 330-2001, 378-2001, 380-2001, 452-2001, 465-2001, 520-2001, 20-2002, 25-2002, 36-2002, 174-2002, 288-2002, 309-2002, 14-2003, 15-2003, 140-2003, 234-2003, 290-2003, 316-2003, 324-2003, 387-2003, 32-2004, 33-2004, 144-2004, 146-2004, 261-2004, 314-2004, 347-2004, 25-2005, 118-2005, 199-2005, 201-2005, 204-2005, 205-2005, 208-2005, 292-2005, 293-2005, 306-2005, 7-2006, 9-2006, 57-2006, 59-2006, 60-2006, 65-2006, 66-2006, 93-2006, 95-2006, 182-2006, 210-2006, 212-2006, 213-2006, 299-2006, 303-2006. 304-2006. 305-2006. 306-2006. 2-2007. 3-2007. 56-2007. 99-2007. 127-2007, 128-2007, 41-2008, 133-2008, 150-2008, 209-2008, 270-2008, 271-2008, 272-2008, 275-2008, 11-2009, 71-2009, 72-2009, 73-2009, 156-2009, 28-2010, 199-2010, 12-2011, 87-2011, 103-2011, 208-2011, 217-2011, 220-2011, 82-2012, 124-2012, 198-2012, 202-2012, 005-2013, 109-2013, 127-2014, 085-2015, 133-2015, 148-2015, 028-2016, 029-2016, 043-2016, 108-2016, 135-2016, 168-2016.033-2017.097-2017.102-2017.137-2018.

(2) This By-law shall come into force and effect on the date enacted by Council.

Enacted by City of Vaughan Council this May 1, 2019.

Hon. Maurizio Bevilacqua, Mayor

Todd Coles, City Clerk

Authorized by <u>Item No. 26 of Report No. 27</u> <u>Of the Committee of the Whole</u> Adopted by Vaughan City Council on September 27, 2018.

Schedule 1 - No Parking

Highway	Side	From and To	Prohibited Time of Day
Adesso Drive	East & North	From the north limit of Steeles Avenue to the west limit of Adesso Drive	Anytime
Adesso Drive	West	From the north limit of Steeles Avenue to a point 100 metres north of the north limit of Steeles Avenue	7:00 p.m. to 6:00 a.m. Daily
Adrianno Crescent (South intersection)	South	West limit of Fiori Drive to a point 50 metres west of the west limit of Fiori Drive	8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. Monday to Friday
Adrianno Crescent	South & West	50 metres west of the west limit of Fiori Drive to 125 metres west and north of the west limit of Fiori Drive	8:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. Monday to Friday
Airdrie Drive	South	A point 70 metres west of Marco Crescent (west intersection) to a point 140 metres west of Marco Crescent (west intersection)	Anytime
Alderson Avenue	North	A point 5 metres west of Airdrie Park's walkway to a point 5 metres east of Airdrie Park's walkway	Anytime
Alberta Drive	North/East	South limit of Sherwood Park Drive to West limited of Keele Street	Anytime
Ansley Grove Road	West	Chancellor Drive to Approximately 220 metres northerly thereof	Anytime
Ansley Grove Road	West	South limit of Misty Meadow Drive to 120 metres south of the south limit of Misty Meadow Drive	7:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. Monday to Friday

Ansley Grove Road	East	South limit of Misty Meadow Drive to 310 metres south of the south limit of Misty Meadow Drive	7:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. Monday to Friday
Applemill Road [Amended by section 7. of <u>By-law 016-</u> <u>2022</u> on February 15, 2022]	Both	From west limit of Jane Street to east limit of Millway Avenue	Anytime
Applemill Road [Amended by section 7. of <u>By-law 016-</u> <u>2022</u> on February 15, 2022]	Both	From west limit of Edgeley Boulevard to east limit of Applewood Crescent	Anytime
Arnold Avenue	North	East limit of Atkinson Avenue to the west limit of Bathurst Street	Anytime
Atkinson Avenue	Both	Rosedale Heights Drive/Highcliffe Drive to a point 100 metres east of Rosedale Heights Drive/Highcliffe Drive	Anytime
Atkinson Avenue	West	A point 20 metres south of the south limit of Rodeo Drive to a point 60 metres north of the north limit of Rodeo Drive	7:00 a.m. to 3:15 p.m. Monday to Friday
Atkinson Avenue	West	A point 90 metres north of the north limit of Rodeo Drive to a point 20 metres north of the north limit of Campbell Avenue	7:00 a.m. to 3:15 p.m. Monday to Friday
Avdell Avenue	North	The east limit of St. Michelle Place (east intersection) to the west limit of Clarence Street	Anytime
Avdell Avenue	South	The east limit of the driveway at 1160 Clarence Street to the west limit of Clarence Street	Anytime

Avro Road	East	3 metres north of the Maple Airport Park walkway to 3 metres south of the Maple Airport Park walkway	Anytime
Bainbridge Avenue	South	East limit of Martin Grove to the west limits of Forest Drive	Anytime
Barhill Road	East	The north property line of 270 to the south property line of 290	8:00a.m.to 9:00a.m. 3:00p.m.to 4:00p.m. Monday to Friday September 1 to June 30 (statutory/school holidays exempt)
Barnes Court	North	From the west limit of Creditstone Road to the west limit of Barnes Court	Anytime
Barnes Court	South	From the west limit of Creditstone Road to the west limit of Barnes Court	Anytime
Basaltic Road	Both	Both East limit of Planchet Road to its north limit on Plan M-1779	Anytime
Bass Pro Mills Drive	South	From 72 metres east of Edgeley Boulevard to 200 metres east of Edgeley Boulevard	Anytime
Belvia Drive	Both	From the east property line of house 66 to the west property line of house 84 and the east property line of house 65 to the west property line of house 87 and including the traffic diverter.	Anytime
Benjamin Street	North	West limit of Wigwoss Drive to east limit of Francine Court	Anytime

Bent Tree Drive [Added by subsection 2.a. of <u>By-law 180-2023</u> on November 14, 2023] Bent Tree Drive	Both South	From 40 metres east of Millway Avenue to 80 metres west of Jane Street From Millway Avenue to	Anytime Anytime
[Added by subsection 2.a. of <u>By-law 180-2023</u> on November 14, 2023]		40 metres east of Millway Avenue	
Beverley Glen Boulevard [Amended by subsection 1 of <u>By-</u> <u>law 060-2021</u> on May 18, 2021.]	Both	30 metres west of Worth Boulevard to the west limit of Ventura Way (west intersection)	Anytime
BeverleyGlen Boulevard [Added by subsection 1 of <u>By-</u> <u>law 020-2021</u> on February 17, 2021.]	South	30 metres west of Bathurst Street to 55 metres west of Bathurst Street	Monday to Friday from 7:00 a.m. to 9:00 a.m., and 4:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m.
BeverleyGlen Boulevard [Added by subsection 1 of <u>By-</u> <u>law 020-2021</u> on February 17, 2021.]	South	55 metres west of Bathurst Street to 90 metres west of Bathurst Street	Anytime
Birch Hill Road	Both	Riverside Drive to Pine Ridge Avenue	Anytime
Borrows Street	South	A point 65 metres west of the west limit of Conley Street (south intersection) to a point 200 metres west of the west limit of Conley Street (south intersection)	Anytime
Bowes Road	Both	East limit of Keele Street to a point 226 metres north of Rayette Road	Anytime

Bowes Road	Both	North limit of Highway m7 to south limit of Oster Lane	Anytime
Bradwick Drive	Both	East limit of North Rivermede Road (north intersection) to 240 metres east of the east limit of North Rivermede Road Brooke Street East Centre Street to Thornridge Drive	Anytime
Bradwick Drive (North Section)	Both	North Rivermede Road to and including the cul-de- sac of Bradwick	Mondayto Friday 6:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m.
Brooke Street	East	Centre Street to Thornridge Drive	Anytime
Brooke Street	West	Centre Street to 9 metres south of the south limit of Centre Street	Anytime
Brooke Street	East	North limit of Arnold Avenue to the south limit of Thornridge Drive	Anytime
Brownridge Drive	Both	The west limit of Cantertrot Court / Glenbury Drive to the north limit of Chelwood Drive	Anytime
Bruce Street	West	Highway 7 to a point 255 metres south of Highway 7	Anytime
Bunker Road	Both	Yonge St. to Shasta Drive	8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. Monday to Friday
Burwick Avenue	North	Lansdowne Avenue to the easterly limit of Burwick Avenue	Anytime
Burwick Avenue	South	East limit of Lansdowne Avenue to 33 metres east of Lansdowne Avenue	8:00 a.m. to 9:00 a.m. 3:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m. Monday to Friday

Capstan Gate	West	Steeles Avenue to Drumlin Circle	Anytime
Carl Tennan Street	East	The north limit of Chelwood Drive to the south limit of Brownridge Drive	Anytime
Casey van Maris	East	The south limit of Woodstream Boulevard to the south limit of Block 28 on Plan 65M-2464	Anytime
Centre Street (Thornhill)	Both	West limit of Yonge Street to west limit of Elizabeth Street	Anytime
Centre Street (Kleinburg)	West/North	North limit of Nashville Road to the west limit of Islington Avenue	Anytime
Chancellor Drive	South	From 33 metres west of the west limit of Venetian Crescent to the west limit of Glenvilla Road	Anytime May 1 to Oct. 31
Chancellor Drive	North	West limit of Olive Green Road to 76 metres west of the west limit of Ansley Grove Road	Anytime May 1 to Oct. 31
Charles Street	Both	North limit of Heatherton Way to the north limit of Clark Avenue	Anytime
Chrislea Road	West	The north limit of Carlauren Road to the south property line of 270 Chislea Road	Anytime
Church Street	North	The west limit of Keele Street to the east limit of Jackson Street	8:00 a.m. to 9:00 a.m. 3:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m. Monday to Friday September 1 to June 30
Cidermill Avenue	North	Edgeley Boulevard to the west limit of the driveway entrance at 499 Edgeley Boulevard	Anytime

Clarence Street	Both	Woodbridge Avenue to Park Drive	Anytime
Clark Avenue	Both	West limit of Dufferin Street to its west limit at David Lewis Drive/Jason Street	12:01 a.m. to 7:00 a.m. Monday to Sunday
Clark Avenue	Both	West limit of Yonge Street to east limit of Dufferin Street	Anytime
Club House Road	Both	East limit of Pine Valley Drive to a point 135 metres east of the east limit of Pine Valley Drive	Anytime
Coles Avenue [Added by section 1. of <u>By-law 034-2023</u> on March 21, 2023]	South	Kipling Avenue to Angelina Avenue	Anytime
Commerce Street	North/East	From the west limit of Interchange Way to the south limit of Highway 7	Anytime
Commerce Street	South/West	From the west limit of Interchange Way to the south limit of Highway 7	Anytime
Coronation Street	West	The south limit of the north driveway to San Marco Catholic School to the north limit of the south driveway to San Marco Catholic School	8:30a.m.to 4:30p.m. Monday to Friday
Coronation Street	West	A point 47 metres north of Jade Crescent to a point 106 metres north of Jade Crescent	Anytime
Creditstone Road	West	From the north limit of Highway 7 to 412 metres north of Highway 7	Anytime
Creditstone Road	East	From the north limit of Highway 7 to 412 metres north of Highway 7	Anytime

Crestwood Road	Both	380 metres west of the west limit of Jacob Fisher Avenue to the East limit of Powell Road	Anytime
Cromwell Road	South	Keele Street to Pentland Crescent/Empress Road	Monday to Friday 6:00 p.m. to 10:00 p.m. Saturday to Sunday 8:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. May 1 to October 31.
Darvish Drive [Added by subsection 1 of <u>By-</u> <u>law 017-2021</u> on January 26, 2021.]	Both	Vaughan Healthcare Circle (north intersection) to Vaughan Healthcare Circle (south intersection)	Anytime
Doughton Road	Both	From the east limit of Jane Street to the west limit of Creditstone Road	6:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. Sunday to Saturday
Drumlin Circle	South/North	Tandem Road (north intersection) to Tandem Road (south intersection)	Anytime
Dufferin Hill Drive	Both	Dufferin Street to Marathon Avenue	7:30 a.m. to 9:30 a.m. 4:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. Monday to Friday
Eagle Rock Way	Both	A point 85 metres east of the westerly end of the cul-de-sac south side, except the bus stop location to a point 65 metres east of the westerly end of the cul-de- sac north side	Anytime
Edgeley Boulevard	West	From the south limit of Portage Parkway to the north limit of Highway 7	Anytime

Edgeley Boulevard	East	From the south limit of Portage Parkway to the north limit of Highway 7	Anytime
Edmund Seager Drive	Both	The east limit of Atkinson Avenue to the west limit of Rose Green Drive/ Binscarth Crescent	Monday to Friday 8:00 a.m. to 9:00 a.m. 3:30 p.m. to 4:30 p.m. September 1 to June 30 except Statutory Holidays
Fieldstone Drive	South	Weston Road to 100 metres west of Weston Road	Anytime
Findhorn Crescent (west intersection)	Knightswood Avenue	A point 90 metres north of the North limit of Knightswood Avenue	Anytime
Fiori Drive	West	South limit of Beatrice Way to north limit of Olive Green Road	8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. Monday to Friday
Fiori Drive	East	From a point 15 metres north of the north limit of Adrianno Crescent (south intersection) to a point 15 metres south of the south limit of Adrianno Crescent (South intersection)	8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. Monday to Friday
Franklin Avenue	East	Manor Gate to a point 120 metres north of the north limit of Manor Gate	Anytime
Frederick Banting Street [Added by subsection 1 of <u>By-</u> <u>law 017-2021</u> on January 26, 2021.]	Both	Jane Street to Vaughan Healthcare Circle	Anytime
Freshway Drive	Both	East limit of Creditstone Road to its east limit	Anytime
Friuli Court	South	From the west limit of centre driveway serving 61 Friuli Court	October 15 to April 15

Gamble Avenue	South	Islington Avenue to 305	Anytime
		metres west of the west	
		limit of Islington Avenue	
Glen Shields	East	North property line of Our	8:00 a.m. to 9:30
Avenue		Lady of the Rosary	a.m.
		Catholic Elementary	3:00 p.m. to 4:30
		School to the South	p.m.
		property line of Our Lady of the Rosary Catholic	Monday to Friday
		Elementary School	September 1 to June 30
Glen Shields	East	North property line Glen	8:00 a.m. to 9:30
Avenue		Shields Public School to	a.m.
		the South property line of	3:00 p.m. to 4:30
		Glen Shields Public	p.m.
		School	Monday to Friday
			September 1 to June 30
Golden Gate Circle	North	The west limit of Le Parc	Anytime
	North	Saint Jean de Brebauf to	Anyunio
		the east limit of Le Parc	
		Saint Jean de Brebauf	
Golf Avenue	Both	North limit of Club House	Anytime
		Road to a point 100	
		metres north of the north limit of Club House Road	
Graywood Avenue	Both	Westmount Boulevard to	Anytime
Claywood / Wellac	Boar	Renaissance Court	7 aryanno
Greenock Drive	East	Rutherford Road to a point	Anytime
		63 metres north of	
		Rutherford Road	7.00 1.0.00
Greenpark	North	East limit of Valeria	7:00 a.m. to 9:00
Boulevard		Boulevard to a point 135 metres east of the east	a.m. 3:00 p.m. to 5:00
		limit of Valeria Boulevard	p.m.
			Monday to Friday
Greenpark	orth	The east limit of St.	7:00 a.m. to 5:00
Boulevard		Gregory the Great	p.m.
		Catholic School's west	Monday to Friday
		access to the west limit of	September 1 to June 30
	ļ	St. Gregory the Great	Julie 30

		Catholic School's east access	
Haldimand Street [Added by section 1. of <u>By-law 208-2023</u> on December 12, 2023]	East Side	Kinloss Street to Laneway V73	Anytime
Hartington Street [Added by section 1. of <u>By-law 208-2023</u> on December 12, 2023]	South/East Side	Old Huntington Road to Kinloss Street	Anytime
Hawman Avenue	Both	Kipling Avenue to 91 metres east of the east limit of Kipling Avenue.	8:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m.
Helen Avenue	Both	West limit of Yonge Street to 152 metres west of the west limit of Yonge Street	Anytime
Huntington Road [Added by section 1. of <u>By-law 208-2023</u> on December 12, 2023]	West Side	Garnet Williams Way to Hartington Street	Anytime
Interchange Way	North/East	From the west limit of Jane Street to the south limit of Highway 7	Anytime
Interchange Way	South/West	From the west limit of Jane Street to the south limit of Highway 7	Anytime
IsaacMurray Avenue	North	The west limit of St. Joan of Arc Avenue to the east limit of Royal Ridge Crescent (east intersection)	8:00 a.m. to 9:00 a.m. 3:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m. Monday to Friday September 1 to June 30
Islington Avenue	East	A point 49 metres north of the north limit of Rushworth Crescent to a point 255 metres north of the north limit of Rushworth Crescent	Anytime

Islington Avenue	East	North limit at John Street to south limit at 65 metres south of John Street	Anytime
Islington Avenue	East	North limit at 135 metres south of Treelawn Boulevard to south limit at 64 metres north of John Street	Anytime
Islington Avenue	West	The north limit of Pennon Road to the South limit of Stegman's Mill Road	Anytime
Islington Avenue	West	The north limit of Nashville Road to the south limit of Bell Court	Anytime
Jacob Keffer Parkway	North	West limit of Basaltic Road to the centerline of the site driveways at 301 Jacob Keffer Parkway located 155 metres west of Basaltic Road; 20 metres either side of the centerline of the driveways	Anytime
Jacob Keffer Parkway	East	A point 38 meters south of Rutherford Road to a point 60 meters south of Rutherford Road	Anytime
Jacob Keffer Parkway	West	A point 33 meters south of Rutherford Road to a point 95 meters south of Rutherford Road	Anytime
Jackson Street	East	Major Mackenzie Drive to Church Street	Anytime
Jardin Drive	Both	East limit of Southview Drive to its east limit on Plan M-1811	Anytime
Jardin Drive	Both	West limit of Keele Street to west limit of Southview Drive	Anytime

John Street	Both	East limit of Islington Avenue to the west limit of Napier Street	Anytime
Judith Avenue	West	Chelwood Drive to a point 110 metres north of Chelwood Drive	9:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m. June 15 to August 31
Judith Avenue	East	Chelwood Drive to North Limit of Wade Gate Park	9:00 a.m. to 9:00 p.m. daily
Judith Avenue	East/South	The north limit of Chelwood Drive to the west limit of Carl Tennan Street	Anytime
Kellam Street	Both	East limit of Islington Avenue to the west limit of Napier Street	Anytime
Killaloe Road	Both	East limit of Costa Road to 200 metres east of the east limit of Costa Road	Anytime
Kipling Avenue	East	South limit of Hawman Avenue to 864 metres south of the south limit of Hawman Avenue	Anytime
Kipling Avenue	East	South limit of Highway 7 to Hawman Avenue	12:01 p.m. to 11:59 p.m. Half Hour
Kipling Avenue	West	South limit of Highway 7 to Coles Avenue	Anytime
Kipling Avenue	West	North Limit of Kipling Parkette to the South Limit of Kipling Parkette	Anytime April 1st to October 31st
Kirby Road	Both	The westerly limit of Kirby Road to the easterly limit of 6363 Kirby Road	Anytime
Lady Fenrose Avenue	West	Janessa Court/Midvale Heights Lane to Lady Jessica Drive/DiMarino Drive	6:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m. Monday to Friday 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. Saturday May 31st to October 31st

Legion Court Road	North	Islington Avenue to its westerly limit	Anytime
Longbridge Road	Both	West limit of Yonge Street to 90 metres west of west limit of Yonge Street	Anytime
Lonny Court	South	South limit of York Hill Boulevard to its south limit on Plan M-2041	Anytime
Lookout Point Court	East	North limit of Sunset Ridge to a point 185 metres north of Sunset Ridge (opposite 58)	Anytime
Maplecrete Road	Both	South limit of Highway m7 to 125 metres south of the south limit of Doughton Road	Anytime
Maplecrete Road	Both	From the south limit of Highway No. 7 to a point 125 metres south of Doughton Road	6:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. Sunday to Saturday
Maplecrete Road	West	From the north limit of Highway 7 to the north limit of Maplecrete Road	Anytime

Maplecrete Road	East	From the north limit of Highway 7 to 35 metres north of Highway 7	Anytime
Main Street	North	West limit of Centre Street to its westerly limit	Anytime
Mast Road	West	North property line of St James Catholic Elementary School to the South property line of St James Catholic Elementary School	8:00 a.m. to 9:00 a.m. 3:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m. Monday to Friday
McClintock Crescent	South	A point 75 metres north of the north limit of Conley Street (east intersection) to a point 140 metres north of the north limit of Conley Street (east intersection)	Anytime
McClintock Crescent	South	A point 80 metres north of the north limit of Conley Street (west intersection) to a point 134 metres north of the north limit of Conley Street (west intersection)	Anytime
McGown Road [Added by section 1. of <u>By-law 208-2023</u> on December 12, 2023]	Both Sides	Jane Street to Shipwill Street	Anytime
McNaughton Road	Both	190 metres west of the west limit of Keele Street to 35 metres east of McNaughton Road.	Anytime
Mill Street	Both	West limit of Old Yonge Street to its most westerly limit	Anytime
Millway Avenue	West	From the south limit of Applemill Road to the north limit of Highway 7	Anytime
Millway Avenue	East	From the north limit of Highway 7 to the south limit of Portage Parkway	Anytime

Millway Avenue [Added by section 1 of <u>By-law 066-2025,</u> on March 25, 2025]	East	From south limit of Interchange Way E/W to 146 metres from the south limit of Interchange Way E/W	Anytime
Mounsey Street	Both	East limit of Clarence Street to the east limit of Mounsey Street (approximately 275 metres east of the east limit of Clarence Street)	Anytime
Mullen Drive	North	East limit of Hetherington Crescent (east intersection) to 15 metres south of the south curb lineof Milner Gate (produced)	Anytime
Nashville Road	North	The west limit of Centre Street to the east limit of Highway 27	Anytime
Nashville Road	South	A point 103 metres west of the west limit of Islington Avenue to the east limit of Highway 27	Anytime
[Deleted by section 6. of <u>By-law 016-</u> <u>2022</u> on February 15, 2022]			
[Deleted by section 6. of <u>By-law 016-</u> <u>2022</u> on February 15, 2022]			
[Deleted by section 6. of <u>By-law 016-</u> <u>2022</u> on February 15, 2022]			
New Westminster Drive	Both	The north limit of Brownridge Drive to the south limit of Centre Street	7:00 a.m. to 9:00 a.m. 3:30 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. Monday to Friday

New Westminster Drive North Park Road	Both	North limit of Joseph Aaron Boulevard/Mullen Drive to south limit of Coulters Mill Gate 34 metres west of	Anytime Anytime
[Added by subsection 1 of <u>By-</u> <u>law 020-2021</u> on February 17, 2021.]	Notar	Bathurst Street to 74 metres west of Bathurst Street	Anyume
North Rivermede Road	Both	North limit of Highway 7 to a point 100 metres north of the north limit of Highway 7	Anytime
Novella Road	Both	From the east property line to house 72 to the west property line of house 92 and the east property line of house 75 to the west property line of house 95 and including the traffic diverter.	Anytime
Observation Avenue [Added by subsection 1 of <u>By-</u> <u>law 017-2021</u> on January 26, 2021.]	Both	Vaughan Healthcare Circle (north intersection) to Vaughan Healthcare Circle (south intersection)	Anytime
Ohr Menachem Way	East	The south limit of Autumn Hill Boulevard to the north limit of Cabernet Road	Anytime
Old Yonge Street	Both	Centre Street to Mill Street	Anytime
Oster Lane	South	6 metres west of the west driveway at 575 Oster Lane to 6 metres east of the east driveway at 575 Oster Lane	6:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m., Monday to Friday
Park Drive	North	110 metres east of the east limit of Clarence Street to a point 138 metres east of the east limit of Clarence Street	Anytime

Parkfield Court	Both	Creekwood Court to its northerly limit of Parkfield Court	7:30 a.m. to 9:30 a.m., 3:00 p.m. to 4:30 p.m. Monday to Friday
Pentland Crescent	East	50 metres south Shalimar Place to 90 metres south of Shalimar Place	8:00 a.m. to 9:00 a.m. 3:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m. Monday to Friday September 1 to June 30
Peelar Road	Both	Maplecrete Road to Creditstone Road	6:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m.
Pine Grove Road	Both	The east limit of the Humber River Bridge to a point 50 metres east of the east limit of the Humber River Bridge	Anytime
Pine Grove Road [Amended by section 1 of <u>By-law</u> <u>156-2019</u> on November 19, 2019.]	East	From municipal 407 to 423 Pine Grove Road (from 105 metres to 126 metres east of Islington Avenue), approximately 21 metres	Allhours, Monday to Friday
Pinewood Drive	Both	Payson Avenue to the west limit of the road, including the cul-de-sac bulb	10:00 p.m. to 6:00 a.m.
Pinewood Drive	Both	The east limit of Portofino Court to the east limit of Pinewood Drive	9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. Monday to Friday
Portage Parkway	North	From the west limit of Jane Street to the west limit at 556 metres west of Edgeley Boulevard	Anytime
Portage Parkway	South	From the west limit at 556 metres west of Edgeley Boulevard to the west limit of Jane Street	Anytime
Portage Parkway [Added by section 1.a. of <u>By-law 230-</u> <u>2024</u> on December 17, 2024]	Both	From east limit of Jane Street to the end of the cul-de-sac.	Anytime

Powell Road	Both	The north limit of Powell Road to the south limit of Powell Road	9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. Monday to Friday
Rainbow Drive	North	West limit of Kipling Avenue to a point 235 metres west of the west limit of Kipling Avenue	Anytime

Renaissance Court	South	Graywood Avenue to the east limit of Renaissance Court	Anytime
Renaissance Court	North	Graywood Avenue to the west limit of Renaissance Court	Anytime
Riverside Drive	Both	The south limit of Pine Grove Road to a point 50 metres south of the south limit of Pine Grove Road	Anytime
Roseborough Crescent	North	Between properties 43-45 to properties 103-107	6:00 p.m. to 6:00 a.m.
Roseborough Crescent	South	Between properties 42-46 to properties 102-106	Anytime
Roselawn Drive	East	3 metres north of the Park's walkway to 3.0 metres south of the Park's walkway	Anytime
Roxana Avenue	East	South limit of Bainbridge Avenue to a point 76 metres south of the south limit of Bainbridge Avenue	Anytime
Rutherford Road	Both	A point 518 metres east of the east limit of Islington Avenue to westerly limit of Pine Valley Drive	Anytime
SaintFrancis Avenue	North	Saint Victor Drive to Saint Damien Avenue	Saturdaysand Sundays 8:00a.m. to 3:00p.m.
Shasta Drive	Both	Uplands Ave. to Longbridge Rd.	8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. Monday to Friday
Sherwood Park Drive	South	West limit of Keele Street to East limit of Alberta	Anytime

Sherwood Park Drive	West	76 Sherwood Park Drive to 116 Sherwood Park Drive	Anytime
Snidercroft Road	Both	76 metres west of the west limit of Keele Street to its north limit on Registered Plan R.S. 584	Anytime

Shipwill Street [Added by section 1. of <u>By-law 208-2023</u> on December 12, 2023]	Both Sides	275m North of McGown Road to North of Teston Road	Anytime
Southview Drive	Both	North limit of Jardin Drive to south limit of Southview Drive east/west intersection	Anytime
Stegman's Mill Road	Both	East limit of Islington Avenue to a point 300 points east of Islington Avenue	Anytime
Sterling Crescent	North	North limit of Killian Road to the west limit of McQuarrie Lane	May 1 to October 31 6:00 p.m. to 10:00 p.m. Monday to Friday 8:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. Saturday and Sunday
St. Joan of Arc Avenue	West	30 metres north of the north limit of McNaughton Road to 12 metres south of the south limit of Fletcher Drive	Anytime
St. Joan of Arc Avenue	West	15 metres north of the north limit of Fletcher Drive to 12 metres south of the south limit of Cunningham Drive	Monday to Friday 7:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.
St. Joan of Arc Avenue	East	30 metres north of the north limit of McNaughton Road to 12 metres south of the south limit of Fletcher Drive	Anytime

St. Joan of Arc Avenue	East	15 metres north of the north limit of Fletcher Drive to 12 metres south of the south limit of Cunningham Drive	Anytime
St. Padre Pio Gardens	North	North limit of Major Mackenzie Drive to east limit of Timberwood Drive/Westridge Drive	Anytime
Sunset Ridge	South	Islington Avenue to Lookout Point	May 1 to September15 Anytime
Tandem Road	West	Steeles Avenue to Drumlin Circle (north intersection)	Anytime
Terra Road	North	West limit of driveway at 25 Terra Road to a point 30 metres west of the west limit of the driveway at 25 Terra Road	8:00 to 9:00 a.m. 2:30 to 4:00 p.m. Monday to Friday
Terra Road	South	East limit of driveway at 42 Terra Road to a point 40 metres east of the east limit of the driveway at 42 Terra Road	8:00 to 9:00 a.m. 2:30 to 4:00 p.m. Monday to Friday
Thomson Creek Boulevard	South	3 metres west of the Park's walkway to 3 metres east of the Park's walkway	Anytime
Thornridge Drive	North	A point 68 metres west of Yonge Street to Elizabeth Street	8:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. Monday to Friday
Troon Avenue [Added by subsection 1 of <u>By-law</u> <u>058–2024</u> on April 22, 2024]	Both sides	McNaughton Road to Eagle Rock Way	Anytime

Tuscana Boulevard	Both	From the east property line of house 58 to the west property line of house 72 and the west property line of house 55 to the west property line of house 71 and including the traffic diverter	Anytime
Uplands Avenue	Both	Yonge St. to Riverside Blvd	8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. Monday to Friday
Uplands Avenue	North	West limit of Yonge Street to 35 metres west of the west limit of Yonge Street	Anytime
Uplands Avenue	South	West limit of Yonge Street to west limit of Shasta Drive	Anytime
Vaughan Healthcare Circle [Added by subsection 1 of <u>By-</u> <u>law 017-2021</u> on January 26, 2021.]	Both	Jane Street to Wellness way	Anytime
Via Romano Boulevard	West	Lady Valentina Avenue to Sir Francesco Street/Lady Veronica Lane	Monday to Friday 8:00 a.m. to 9:00 a.m. and 2:15 p.m. to 4:00 p.m. September 1 to June 30
Viceroy Road	North and South	The east limit of Futurity Gate to the west limit of Dufferin Street	Anytime
Vistaview Blvd.	Both	Uplands Ave. to Longbridge Rd	8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. Monday to Friday

Wade Gate	South	North limit of Checker Court to 40 metres east of the east limit of Keefer Court	6:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. Monday to Friday May 1 to October 31
Wade Gate	South	North limit of Checker Court to 46 metres east of the east limit of Keefer Court	6:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. Monday to Friday May 1 to October 31
Wallace Street	West	South limit of Woodbridge Avenue to north limit of Highway 7	Anytime
Wedgewood Place	West	North limit of Sherwood Park Drive to the South limit of Rutherford Road	Anytime
Wellness Way [Added by subsection 1 of <u>By-</u> <u>law 017-2021</u> on January 26, 2021.]	Both	Major Mackenzie Drive to Vaughan Healthcare Circle	Anytime
Whitmore Road	Both	Highway7 to Trowers Road/Winges Road	Anytime
William Street	North	East limit of Kipling Avenue to west limit of James Street	Anytime
Winding Lane	East/South	36 Metres west of Joshua Court to property line at 195 and 197 Winding Lane	Anytime
Winding Lane	East	The beginning of the curve to the property line of 195 / 198	Anytime
Westmount Boulevard	South	East limit of Miranda Court to a point 50 metres east of the east limit of Miranda Court	Anytime

Woodbridge Avenue	North	Clarence Street to a point 115 metres west of Clarence Street	Anytime
Woodbridge Avenue	North	West limit of Wallace Street to 20 metres west of the west limit of Wallace Street	Anytime
Woodbridge Avenue	North	10 metres east of the east limit of Fairground Lane to 10 metres west of west limit of Fairground Lane	Anytime
Woodbridge Avenue	North	10 metres east of east limit of James Street to 13 metres west of west limit of James Street	Anytime
Woodbridge Avenue	North	East limit of Kipling Avenue to 86 metres east of the east limit of Kipling Avenue	Anytime
Woodbridge Avenue	North	75 metres west of the west limit Clarence Street to 140 metres east of the east limit of Wallace Street	Anytime
Woodbridge Avenue	North	Clarence Street to Islington Avenue	Anytime
Woodbridge Avenue	North	10 metres east of the east limit of Fairground Lane to 35 metres east of the east limit of Fairground Lane	Anytime
Woodbridge Avenue	South	Kipling Avenue to Wallace Street	Anytime
Woodbridge Avenue	South	West limit of Kipling Avenue to 125 metres west of the west limit of Kipling Avenue	Anytime
Woodbridge Avenue	North	Clarence Street to 75 metres west of west limit of Clarence Street	9:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. One Hour

Woodbridge Avenue	North	East limit of Wallace Street to 140 metres east of east limit of Wallace Street	9:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. One Hour
Woodbridge Avenue	North	20 metres west of west limit Wallace Street to 10 metres east of east limit of Fairground Lane	9:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. One Hour
Woodbridge Avenue	North	10 metres west of west limit of Fairground Lane to 10 metres east of east limit of James Street	9:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. One Hour
Woodbridge Avenue	North	13 metres west of west limit of James Street to 86 metres east of east limit Kipling Avenue	9:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. One Hour
Woodbridge Avenue	South	A point 183 metres west of the west limit of Islington Avenue to the east limit of Post Office property	9:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. One Hour
Woodbridge Avenue	South	East limit of Post Office Avenue property to west limit of Post Office property	12:01 a.m. to 11:59 p.m. Ten Minutes
Woodbridge Avenue	South	West limit of Post Office property to Wallace Street	9:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. One Hour
Woodbridge Avenue	North	A point 30 metres west of Clarence Street to a point 67 metres west of Clarence Street	6:00 a.m. to 2:00 a.m. One Hour
Woodbridge Avenue	North	A point 70 metres west of Clarence Street to a point 135 metres west of Clarence Street	Anytime
Woodbridge Avenue	North	A point 45 metres east of Market Lane Access to a point 10 metres east of Market Lane Access	6:00 a.m. to 2:00 a.m. One Hour

Woodbridge Avenue	North	A point 10 metres east of Market Lane Access to a point 10 metres west of Market Lane Access	Anytime
Woodbridge Avenue	North	A point 10 metres west of Market Lane Access to a point 50 metres west of Market Lane Access	6:00 a.m. to 2:00 a.m. One Hour
Woodbridge Avenue	North	A point 115 metres east of Fairground Lane to a point 60 metres east of Fairground Lane	Anytime
Woodbridge Avenue	North	A point 60 metres east of Fairground Lane to a point 40 metres east of Fairground Lane	6:00 a.m. to 2:00 a.m. One Hour
Woodbridge Avenue	North	A point 40 metres east of Fairground Lane to a point 10 metres west of Fairground Lane	Anytime
Woodbridge Avenue	North	A point 25 metres east of James Street to James Street	Anytime
Woodbridge Avenue	South	Islington Avenue to a point 75 metres west of Islington Avenue	Anytime
Woodbridge Avenue	South	A point 35 metres east of Clarence Avenue to a point 35 metres west of Clarence Avenue	Anytime
Woodbridge Avenue	South	A point 35 metres west of Clarence Avenue a point 42 metres west of Clarence Avenue	6:00 a.m. to 2:00 a.m. One Hour
Woodbridge Avenue	South	A point 65 metres east of Market Lane Access to a point 10 metres east of Market Lane Access	6:00 a.m. to 2:00 a.m. One Hour

Woodbridge Avenue	South	A point 10 metres east of Market Lane Access to a point 10 metres west of Market Lane Access	Anytime
Woodbridge Avenue	South	A point 10 metres west of Market Lane Access to a point 5 metres east of Wallace Street	6:00 a.m. to 2:00 a.m. One Hour
Woodbridge Avenue	South	A point 5 metres east of Wallace Street to Kipling Avenue	Anytime
Woodbridge Avenue	North	A point 54 metres east of Clarence Street to a point 94 metres west of Islington Avenue	Anytime
Woodbridge Avenue	North	Islington Avenue to a point 30 metres west of Clarence Street	4:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. Monday to Friday
Woodbridge Avenue	South	A point 75 metres west of Islington Avenue to a point 150 metres west of Islington Avenue	7:00 a.m. to 9:00 a.m. Monday to Friday
Woodbridge Avenue	South	East limit at 75 metres west of Islington Avenue and west limit at 35 metres east of Clarence Street	Valid only Mondays through Fridays, from 7:00 a.m. to 9:00 a.m.
Worth Boulevard	West	The north property line of Ventura Park Public School to the south property line of Ventura Park Public School	Anytime
Worth Boulevard	North	Rockwood Crescent West to Woodchester Court	8:30 a.m. to 9:30 a.m. 12:30 p.m. to 4:00 p.m. Monday to Friday September 1 to June 30

Wycliffe Avenue	West	A point 95 metres south of the south limit of Arnish Street/Colton Drive to a point 40 metres east of the east limit of Cairnburg Place	Anytime
York Hill Boulevard	Both	From the west limit of Winding Lane (west intersection)/Green Bush Crescent to a point 80 metres east of the east limit of Winding Lane (west intersection)/Green Bush Crescent	Anytime
York Hill Boulevard	Both	From the east limit of Winding Lane (east intersection)/Green Bush Crescent to a point 100 metres east of the east limit of Winding Lane (east intersection) Green Bush Crescent	Anytime
Zahavy Drive	West	The north limit of Chelwood Drive to the south limit of Brownridge Drive	Anytime
Zenway Boulevard	Both	From Highway 27 westerly to the driveway entrance at 8000 Highway 27	Anytime

Schedule 2 – No Parking Scenic Route

Highway	Side	From and To	Prohibited Time of
			Day

Schedule 3 – No Stopping

Highway	Side	From and To	Prohibited Time of Day
Airdrie Drive	East	311 Airdrie Drive to 70 metres west of Marco Crescent (west intersection)	Anytime
Amusement Drive	Both	From the south limit of Major Mackenzie Drive to the north limit of Coaster Way	All Day
Andrew Park	West	From a point approximately 12 metres east of North Humber Drive to a point 170 metres north and west thereof	8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. Monday to Friday
Arnold Avenue	North	West limit of Yonge Street to the east limit of Brooke Street	Anytime
Applemill Road [Amended by section 9. of <u>By-</u> <u>law 016-2022</u> on February 15, 2022]	Both	From west limit of Jane Street to east limit of Millway Avenue	Anytime
Applemill Road [Amended by section 9. of <u>By-</u> <u>law 016-2022</u> on February 15, 2022]	Both	From west limit of Edgeley Boulevard to east limit of Applewood Crescent	Anytime
Applewood Crescent [Added by section 2 of <u>By-law 120-2019</u> on October 2, 2019.]	West	Portage Parkway to Regional Road 7	Anytime

Applewood Crescent [Added by section 2 of <u>By-law 120-2019</u> on October 2, 2019.]	East	Portage Parkway to Regional Road 7	Anytime
Astonia Boulevard	Both	Weston Rd. to Velmar Dr.	Anytime
Atkinson Avenue	East	From a point 20 metres south of the south limit of Rodeo Drive to a point 20 metres north of the north limit of Campbell Avenue	7:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. Monday to Friday
Atkinson Avenue	West	A point 60 metres north of the north limit of Rodeo Drive to a point 90 metres north of the north limit of Rodeo Drive	7:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. Monday to Friday
Atkinson Avenue	West	From the north limit of Rosedale Heights Drive/ Edmund Seager Drive to a point 200 metres north of the Associated Hebrew School's north access.	Anytime
Autumn Harvest Road [Added by section 2 of <u>By-law</u> <u>066-2025</u> on March 25, 2025]	North	From east limit of Mable Smith Way to west of Millway Avenue	Anytime
Bainbridge Avenue	South	East limit of Roxana Avenue to the west limits of Forest Drive	8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. Monday to Friday
Barnes Court	North	From the west limit of Creditstone Road to the west limit of Barnes Court	7:00 a.m. to 9:00 a.m. 4:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. Monday to Friday
Barnes Court	South	From the west limit of Creditstone Road to the west limit of Barnes Court	7:00 a.m. to 9:00 a.m. 4:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. Monday to Friday

Bass Pro Mills Drive [Added by section 1 of <u>By-</u> <u>law182-2019</u> on	North & South	From east limit of Romina Drive to west limit of Jane Street	Anytime
December 17, 2019.]	N I41-	From 00 motors and at	
Belair Way	North	From 20 metres east of the east limit of Marieta Street to a point 30 metres west of the west limit of Marieta Street	Anytime
Belview Avenue	South	From a point approximately 15 metres west of Stan Gate to a point approximately 15 metres east of Stan Gate	8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. Monday to Friday
Belview Avenue	North	From Stan Gate to a point approximately 15 metres east of the east limit of Stan Gate	8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. Monday to Friday
Bent Tree Drive [Added by subsection 3.a. of <u>By-law 180-2023</u> on November 14, 2023]	Both	From 40 metres east of Millway Avenue to 80 metres west of Jane Street	Anytime
Bent Tree Drive [Added by subsection 3.a. of <u>By-law 180-2023</u> on November 14, 2023]	South	From Millway Avenue to 40 metres east of Millway Avenue	Anytime
Beverley Glen Boulevard [Amended by subsection 1 of <u>By-law 060-2021</u> on May 18, 2021.]	South	A point 30 metres east of the east limit of Worth Boulevard to the west limit of Ventura Way (west intersection)	Anytime
Beverley Glen Boulevard [Amended by subsection 1 of <u>By-law 060-2021</u> on May 18, 2021.]	North	A point 30 metres east of the east limit of Worth Boulevard to the west limit of Ventura Way (west intersection)	Anytime.

	1		1
Burwick Avenue	North	Kipling Avenue to 25 metres east of Kipling Avenue	Monday to Friday September 1 to June 30 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.
Burwick Avenue	North	Kipling Avenue to Lansdowne Avenue	Monday to Friday September 1 to June 30 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.
Burwick Avenue	South	The east limit of Landsdowne Avenue to the west property line of Woodbridge Public School	Anytime
Buttermill Avenue [Added by section 1.b. of by <u>By-law</u> <u>229-2024</u> on December 17, 2024]	East	From Portage Parkway to 70 metres south of Portage Parkway	Anytime
Buttermill Avenue [Added by section 1.b. of by <u>By-law</u> <u>229-2024</u> on December 17, 2024]	West	From Portage Parkway to 43 metres south of Portage Parkway	Anytime
Cheltenham Avenue	North	Kipling Avenue to the west side of the driveway of 22 Cheltenham Avenue	Anytime
Coaster Way	Both	From the east limit of Coaster Way to the north limit of Major Mackenzie Drive	All Day
Cold Creek Road [Added by section 1. of <u>By-law 075-</u> <u>2023</u> on June 20, 2023]	Both	Nashville Road to King Vaughan Road	Anytime
Commerce Street	North/East	From the west limit of Interchange Way to the south limit of Highway 7	7:00 a.m. to 9:00 a.m. 4:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. Monday to Friday
Commerce Street	South/West	From the west limit of Interchange Way to the south limit of Highway 7	7:00 a.m. to 9:00 a.m. 4:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. Monday to Friday

Commerce Street [Added by section 2 of <u>By-law 120-</u> <u>2019</u> on October 2, 2019.]	West	Apple Mill Road to Regional Road 7	Anytime
Commerce Street [Added by section 2 of <u>By-law 120-</u> <u>2019</u> on October 2, 2019.]	East	Apple Mill Road to Regional Road 7	Anytime
Conley Street	North	West limit of Hord Crescent (west intersection) to a point 56 metres west of the west limit of McClintock Crescent (east intersection)	Anytime
Conley Street	South	West limit of Hord Crescent (west intersection) to a point 5 metres east of the east limit of McClintock Crescent (east intersection)	Anytime
Coronation Street	East	South limit of Morning Star Drive to a point 225 metres south of the south limit of Morning Star Drive	Monday to Friday 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.
Coronation Street	West	A point 5 metres either side of San Marco Catholic School's north and south driveways	Anytime
Creditstone Road	Both	North Limit of the Canadian National Rail Crossing to the South Limit of MacIntosh Boulevard	Monday to Friday 7:00 a.m. to 9:00 a.m. 4:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m.
Creditstone Road	West	From the north limit of Highway 7 to 412 metres north of Highway 7	7:00 a.m. to 9:00 a.m. 4:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. Monday to Friday

Creditstone Road	East	From the north limit of Highway 7 to 412 metres north of Highway 7	7:00 a.m. to 9:00 a.m. 4:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. Monday to Friday
Crestwood Road	Both	The west limit of Yonge Street to the east limit of Powell Road	Anytime
Crestwood Road	North/South	A point 6 metres west of driveway 240 Crestwood Road to and including the cul-de-sac, to the west limit of driveway 241 Crestwood Road	Anytime

Crestwood Road	North	East limit of Bathurst Street to a point 55 metres east of Bathurst Street	Anytime
Cunningham Drive	North	Melville Avenue to Sierra Court	8:00 a.m. to 9:30 a.m. 2:30 p.m. to 4:00 p.m. Monday to Friday September 1 to June 30
Dianawood Ridge	Both	Wilshire Boulevard to and including the cul-de- sac	5:00 p.m. to 2:00 a.m.
Doney Crescent	North/East	Keele Street to Westerly Termination	At all times
Eagle Rock Way	Both	A point 85 metres east of the westerly end of the cul-de-sac south side, except the bus stop location to a point 65 metres east of the westerly end of the cul- de-sac north side	Monday to Friday 4:00p.m. to 7:00p.m.
Edgeley Boulevard	West	From the south limit of Portage Parkway to the north limit of Highway 7	7:00 a.m. to 9:00 a.m. 4:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. Monday to Friday
Edgeley Boulevard	East	From the south limit of Portage Parkway to the north limit of Highway 7	7:00 a.m. to 9:00 a.m. 4:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. Monday to Friday
Firenza Road	South	From the east limit of Kingsview Drive to the west limit of Fossil Hill Road	8:00 a.m. to 9:00 a.m. 2:30 p.m. to 3:30 p.m. Monday to Friday Sept. 1 to June 30
Glen Shields Avenue	West	Between the north and the south property lines of Glen Shields Public School	8:00 a.m. to 9:30 a.m. 3:00 p.m. to 4:30 p.m. Monday to Friday September 1 to June 30
Glen Shields Avenue	West	Between the north and the south property lines of Our Lady of Rosary Catholic Elementary School	8:00 a.m. to 9:30 a.m. 3:00 p.m. to 4:30 p.m. Monday to Friday September 1 to June 30

One on morely	South	East limit of Valaria	8:00 a.m. to 10:00 a.m.
Greenpark	South	East limit of Valeria	
Boulevard		Boulevard to the	2:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m.
		properties of #107/#115	Monday to Friday
		Greenpark Boulevard	September 1 to June 30
Greenpark	North	East limit of Valeria	8:00 a.m. to 10:00 a.m.
Boulevard		Boulevard to a point 10	2:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m.
		metres east of St.	Monday to Friday
		Gregory the Great	September 1 to June
		Catholic School's	30
		western access	
Greenpark	North	A point 10 metres west	8:00 a.m. to 10:00 a.m.
Boulevard		of St. Gregory the Great	2:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m.
		Catholic School's	Monday to Friday
		eastern access to a	September 1 to June 30
		point 10 metres east of	
		St. Gregory the Great	
		Catholic School's	
	D (1	eastern access South limit of Clark	
Hilda Avenue	Both		Anytime
		Avenue to the north limit	
llen Densen	D - 41-	of York Hill Boulevard	
llan Ramon	Both	The south limit of	8:00 a.m. to 9:00 a.m.
Boulevard		Lebovic Campus Drive	3:30 p.m. to 5:00 p.m.
		to the north limit of Marc Santi Boulevard	Monday to Friday
listenske se sie M/eu/	North/East	From the west limit of	September 1 to June 30 7:00 a.m. to 9:00 a.m.
Interchange Way	North/East	Jane Street to the south	
		-	4:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m.
Interchange Way	South/West	limit of Highway 7 From the west limit of	Monday to Friday 7:00 a.m. to 9:00 a.m.
merchange way	Southivest	Jane Street to the south	4:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m.
		limit of Highway 7	Monday to Friday
Jardin Drive	Both	Keele Street to the east	Anytime
	Dour	limit of Jardin Drive	/ aryanic

Joseph Aaron Boulevard	Both	New Westminster Drive to a point 45 metres west of New	Anytime
		Westminster Drive	

Kipling Avenue	Both	A point 75 metres north of the east limit of Islington Avenue to a point 550 metres north of the east limit of Islington Avenue	Anytime
Lansdowne Avenue	Both	Highway 7 to 25 metres east of Kipling Avenue	5:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. Monday to Friday September 1 to June 30
La Rocca Avenue	North Side	The east limit of Dybal Street to the west limit of Bolgona Road	8:00 a.m. to 9:00 a.m. 3:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m. Monday to Friday
Mable Smith Way [Added by section 2 of <u>By-law 066-</u> <u>2025</u> on March 25, 2025]	West	From south limit of Interchange Way E/W to north limit of Autumn Harvest Road	Anytime
Maplecrete Road	West	From the north limit of Highway 7 to the north limit of Maplecrete Road	7:00 a.m. to 9:00 a.m. 4:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. Monday to Friday
Maplecrete Road [Amended by sections 1.a. and 1.b. of by <u>By-law</u> <u>229-2024</u> on December 17, 2024]	East	From Highway 7 to 35 metres north of Highway 7	Anytime
Marieta Street	Both	The north limit of Belair Way to a point 100 metres north of the north limit of Belair Way	Anytime
Martin Grove Road	North	Approx. 40 metres east of Andy Crescent to Approx. 90 metres easterly thereof	Anytime
Martin Grove Road	Both	South limit of Langstaff Road to a point 250 metres south of the south limit of Langstaff Road	6:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m. Friday to Sunday
Martin Grove Road	West	From the east limit of Highway 27 to the north limit of Highway 7	7:00 a.m. to 9:00 a.m. Monday to Friday

Martin Grove Road	East	From the east limit of Highway 27 to the north limit of Highway 7	4:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. Monday to Friday
McNaughton Road	Both	West limit of Keele Street to a distance of 190 metres west of the west limit of Keele Street	Anytime
McNaughton Road	Both	35 metres east of the east limit of St. Joan of Arc Avenue to 35 metres west of the west limit of St. Joan of Arc Avenue	Anytime
Milner Gate	Both	The east curb line of Mullen Drive to 15 metres east of the east curb of Mullen Drive	Anytime
Millway Avenue	West	From the south limit of Applemill Road to the north limit of Highway 7	7:00 a.m. to 9:00 a.m. 4:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. Monday to Friday
Millway Avenue [Amended by sections 1.a. and 1.b. of <u>By-law 229-</u> <u>2024</u> on December 17, 2024]	Both	From Highway 7 to Portage Parkway	Anytime
Mistysugar Trail	North	The west property limit of Bakersfield Public Elementary School to the east property limit of Bakersfield Public Elementary School	7:30 a.m. to 9:00 a.m. 2:30 p.m. to 4:00 p.m.
Montebello Avenue	South Side	The east limit of Century Grove Boulevard to the west limit of Forest Fountain Drive	8:00 a.m. to 9:00 a.m. 3:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m. Monday to Friday

Morning Star Drive	Both	A point 15 metres west of the adult supervised school crossing at Coronation Street to a point 15 metres east of the adult supervised school crossing	8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. Monday to Friday
-----------------------	------	---	--

Mullen Drive	Both	Tarlton Court to New Westminster Drive	Anytime
Mullen Drive	Both	The north curb line of Milner Gate (produced) to 15 metres north of the north curb of Milner Gate(produced)	Anytime
Mullen Drive	Both	The south line of Milner Gate (produced) to 15 metres south of the south curb of Milner Gate (produced)	Anytime
Napa Valley Avenue	West	Between Fonteselva Ave and Casta Vista Drive	8:00 a.m. to 9:00 a.m. 2:30 p.m. to 4:00 p.m. Monday to Friday September 1 to June 30
[Deleted by section 8. of <u>By-law 016-</u> <u>2022</u> on February 15, 2022]			
[Deleted by section 8. of <u>By-law 016-</u> <u>2022</u> on February 15, 2022]			
New Westminster Drive	Both	North limit of Steeles Avenue West to south limit of Joseph Aaron Boulevard/Mullen Drive	Anytime
New Westminster Drive	Both	West limit of Bathurst Street to 250 metres west of the west limit of Bathurst Street	Anytime

Oakbank Road	East	Centre Street to a point 185 metres north of the	Anytime
		north limit of Centre Street	

Oakbank Road	West	A point 140 metres north of the north limit of Centre Street to a point 185 metres north of the north limit of Centre Street	Anytime
Oakbank Road	West	Centre Street to a point 140 metres north of the north limit of Centre Street	Sunday to Saturday 7:00 p.m. to 7:00 a.m.
Oakbank Road	West	Centre Street to a point 140 metres north of the north limit of Centre Street	12:00 p.m. to 2:00 p.m. Monday to Friday
Pentland Crescent	North/West	Greenock Drive to Cromwell Road	8:00 a.m. to 9:00 a.m. 3:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m. Monday to Friday September 1 to June 30
Pentland Crescent	South/East	Greenock Drive to 90 metres south Shalimar Place	8:00 a.m. to 9:00 a.m. 3:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m. Monday to Friday September 1 to June 30
Pentland Crescent	East	Cromwell Road to 50m south Shalimar Place	8:00 a.m. to 9:00 a.m. 3:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m. Monday to Friday September 1 to June 30
Portage Parkway	North	From the west limit of Jane Street to the west limit at 556 metres west of Edgeley Boulevard	7:00 a.m. to 9:00 a.m. 4:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. Monday to Friday
Portage Parkway	South	From the west limit at 556 metres west of Edgeley Boulevard to the west limit of Jane Street	7:00 a.m. to 9:00 a.m. 4:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. Monday to Friday

Rivermede Road	Both	Keele Street to a point 76 metres east of Keele Street	Anytime
Ronrose Drive	Southand East	Great Gulf Drive (north intersection) to Keele Street	Anytime

Roysun Road	Both	Martin Grove Road to Sovereign Court	Anytime
Rutherford Road	Both	West limit of Weston Road to 150 metres west of the west limit of Weston Road	Anytime
Snidercroft Road	Both	Keele Street to a point 76 metres west of Keele Street	Anytime
Southview Drive	Both	Jardin Drive to 70 metres north of Jardin Drive	Anytime
St. Joan of Arc	Both	West limit of Keele Street to a distance of 190 metres west of the west limit of Keele Street	Anytime
St. Joan of Arc	Both	15 metres north of the north limit of Fletcher Drive to 12 metres south of the south limit of Fletcher Drive.	Anytime
St. Joan of Arc	Both	30 metres north of the north limit of McNaughton Road to the north limit of McNaughton Road.	Anytime
Tayok Drive	East	The north side of the pathway to Almont Park to the south side of the pathway to Almont Park	11:00 p.m. to 6:00 a.m. May 1 to October 1
Thornhill Woods Drive	West	Autumn Hill Boulevard to Coltrane Drive	8:00 a.m. to 9:30 a.m. 3:00 p.m. to 4:30 p.m. Monday to Friday September 1 to June 30

Uplands Avenue	Both	Yonge St. to Shasta Drive	8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. Monday to Friday
Velmar Drive	Both	Between the east and west property limits of St. Clare Elementary Catholic School	8:00 a.m. to 9:00 a.m. 11:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. 3:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m. Monday to Friday September 1 to June 30
Via Campanile	East	From the north limit of Pierre Berton Public School to the north limit of Cappella Drive / Corso Garibaldi Drive	8:00a.m. to 9:00a.m. Monday to Friday September 1st to June 30th
Westmount Boulevard	North	75 metres west of the west limit of Bathurst Street to the east limit of Miranda Court	Anytime
Westmount Boulevard	South	75 metres west of the west limit of Bathurst Street to 50 metres east of the east limit of Miranda Court	Anytime
Whitmore Road	Both	Highway 7 to Trowers Road/Winges Road	Anytime
Woodbridge Avenue	South	West limit of Clarence Street to a point 15 metres west of the west limit of Clarence Street	Anytime
Woodbridge Avenue	South	A point 50 metres west of Clarence Street to a point 110 metres west of Clarence Street	Anytime
Worth Boulevard	South	The west property line of 277 Worth Boulevard to the east property line of 283 Worth Boulevard	Anytime

Wycliffe Avenue	North	From 30 metres east of the east limit of Kiloran Avenue to 30 metres west of the west limit of Kiloran Avenue	Anytime
York Hill Boulevard	Both	Clark Avenue (west intersection)to Jenstar Way	Anytime

Highway	Side	From and To	Prohibited Time of Day
Cidermill Avenue	South	East limit at Edgeley to west limit of property at 161 Cidermill Avenue and west limit of property at 141 Cidermill Avenue to east limit of property at 115 Cidermill Avenue	Valid only Mondays through Fridays, from 6:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m.
Napa Valley Avenue [Amended by subsection 1(a) of <u>By-law 166-2019</u> on November 19, 2019.]	East	North limit at 10 metres north of Julia Valentina Avenue to south limit at Julia Valentina Avenue and north limit at Julia Valentina Avenue to south limit at Sonoma Boulevard	
Napa Valley Avenue [Amended by subsection 1(a) of <u>By-law 166-2019</u> on November 19, 2019.]	North	East limit at Marco Sgotto Avenue to west limit at Monte Carlo Drive and east limit at Monte Carlo Drive to west limit at 49 metres west of Monte Carlo Drive	
Sharer Road	South	East limit at Whitmore Road to west limit at 50 metres west of Whitmore Road	Valid only Mondays through Fridays, from 6:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m.

Highway	Side	From and To	Prohibited Time of Day
Whitmore Road	West	North limit at Sharer Drive to south limit at 50 metres south of Sharer Drive	Valid only Mondays through Fridays, from 6:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m.
Woodstream Boulevard	South	West limit at Martin Grove Road to east limit at west end of 181 Woodstream Boulevard	Valid only Mondays through Fridays, from 6:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m.
Woodstream Boulevard	North	West limit at Martin Grove Road to east limit at 100 metres west of Casey Van Mavis Way	Valid only Mondays through Fridays, from 6:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m.

Schedule 4.1 – Metered On-Street Parking [Added by section 10. of <u>By-law 016-2022</u> on February 15, 2022]

Highway	Side	From and To	Prohibited Time of Day
Applemill Road	Both	From west limit of Millway Avenue to east limit of Edgeley Boulevard	Overnight <i>Parking</i> prohibited from 2:00 a.m. to 6:00 a.m.
Autumn Harvest Road [Added by section 1.d. of by <u>By-law 229-2024</u> on December 17, 2024]	South	Mable Smith Way to Millway Avenue	Overnight parking prohibited from 2:00 a.m. to 6:00 a.m.
Bent Tree Drive [Added by subsection 4.a. of <u>By-law 180-2023</u> on November 14, 2023]	Both	30 metres west of Jane Street to 80 metres west of Jane Street	Overnight parking prohibited from 2:00 a.m. to 6:00 a.m.
Bent Tree Drive [Added by subsection 4.a. of <u>By-law 180-2023</u> on November 14, 2023]	North	20 metres east of Millway Avenue to 40 metres east of Millway Avenue	Overnight parking prohibited from 2:00 a.m. to 6:00 a.m.
[Deleted by section 1.c. of by <u>By-law</u> <u>229-2024</u> on December 17, 2024]			
Buttermill Avenue [Added by section 1.d. of by <u>By-law</u> <u>229-2024</u> on December 17, 2024]	East	From 70 metres south of Portage Parkway to 127 metres south of Portage Parkway From 23 metres north of Apple Mill Road to 72 metres north of Apple Mill Road	Overnight parking prohibited from 2:00 a.m. to 6:00 a.m.
Buttermill Avenue [Added by section 1.d. of by <u>By-law</u> <u>229-2024</u> on December 17,	West	From 38 metres south of Portage Parkway to 110 metres south of Portage Parkway From 12 metres north of	Overnight parking prohibited from 2:00 a.m. to 6:00 a.m.

2024]		Apple Mill Road to 68 metres north of Apple Mill Road	
Mable Smith Way [Amended by sections 1.c. and 1.d. of by <u>By-law</u> <u>229-2024</u> on December 17, 2024]	East	From 57m south of Interchange Way E- W to 56 metres north of Autumn Harvest Road	Overnight parking prohibited from 2:00 a.m. to 6:00 a.m.
Maplecrete Road [Added by section 1.d. of by <u>By-law</u> <u>229-2024</u> on December 17, 2024]	East	From 35 metres north of Highway 7 to 78 metres north of Highway 7 From 116 metres north of Highway 7 to 152 metres north of Highway 7	Overnight parking prohibited from 2:00 a.m. to 6:00 a.m.
Millway Avenue [Added by section 1.d. of by <u>By-law</u> <u>229-2024</u> on December 17, 2024]	West	From 35 metres south of Interchange Way E-W to 70 metres south of Interchange Way E-W From 28 metres north of Autumn Harvest Road to 87 metres north of Autumn Harvest Road	Overnight parking prohibited from 2:00 a.m. to 6:00 a.m.
Millway Avenue [Added by section 1.d. of by <u>By-law</u> <u>229-2024</u> on December 17, 2024]	East	From 106 metres south of Interchange Way E-W to 12 metres north of Autumn Harvest Road	Overnight parking prohibited from 2:00 a.m. to 6:00 a.m.
New Park Place	North	From the east limit of Edgeley Boulevard to 84 metres west of Millway Avenue	Overnight <i>Parking</i> prohibited from 2:00 a.m. to 6:00 a.m.
New Park Place	South	From the east limit of Edgeley Boulevard to 87 metres west of Millway Avenue	Overnight <i>Parking</i> prohibited from 2:00 a.m. to 6:00 a.m.

Highway	Side	From and To	School
Ansley Grove Road	West	South limit of the north school driveway (125 Metres south of Misty Meadow Drive) south to the north limit of the south school driveway, a distance of 185 metres	FatherBressani High School
Andrew Park Crescent	East	100 metres west of Martin Grove Road to a point 150 metres north thereof	St Peter Catholic
Arnold Avenue	South	From 10 metres west of west limit of Yonge Street to 61 metres west of the west limit of Yonge Street	Thornhill Public
Burwick Avenue	North	A point 25 metres east of Kipling Avenue to LansdowneAvenue	Woodbridge Public
Uplands Avenue	North	From 33 metres west of west limit on Yonge Street to 163 metres west of the west limit of Yonge Street	Langstaff Public

Schedule 5 – No Parking or Stopping School Bus Loading Zone

Schedule 6 – No Standing

Highway	Side	From and To	Prohibited Time of Day
Beverley Glen Boulevard [Amended by subsection 1 of <u>By-law 060-2021</u> on May 18, 2021.]	North and South	30 metres east of New Westminster Drive to 30 metres east of Kingsbridge Circle	5:00 a.m. to 10:00 a.m. Monday to Friday
Martin Grove Road	East	North limit of Roysun Road to 100 metres north of the north limit of Roysun Road	Anytime
Woodbridge Avenue	North and entire Termination Turn-about	The west property line of 754 Woodbridge Avenue to its westerly limit	Anytime
Woodbridge Avenue	South	The west limit of Arran Crescent (west intersection) to its westerly limit	Anytime

Highway	Side	From and To	Limit
Cidermill Avene	South	A point 15 metres east of Edgeley Boulevard to the west limit of the driveway entrance at 499 Edgeley Boulevard	6:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. Monday to Friday
Drumlin Circle	Both	Tandem Road (north intersection) to Tandem Road (south intersection)	5 Hours

Schedule 7 – *Parking* Permitted – More than Three Hours

Schedule 8 – Reserved

[Amended by subsection 1(g) of <u>By-law 178-2019</u> on December 17, 2019.]

Schedule 9 – Accessible Parking Sign



Schedule 10 – Offences and Corresponding Administrative Penalties

[Replaced by section 1. of <u>By-law 223-2023</u> on December 12, 2023] [Amended by section 1(f) of <u>By-law 036-2025</u> on February 25, 2025]

Section	n Description	
5.0(1)(a)	Park on Highway, left wheels to curb	\$ 60
5.0(1)(b)	Park more than 0.15 metres from curb	\$ 60
5.0(4)	Park on or outside of designated angle-parking space	\$ 60
5.0(6)(a)	Stop so as to obstruct footpath or Crosswalk	\$ 85
5.0(6)(b)	Stop on Highway within an Intersection	\$ 60
5.0(6)(c)	Stop so as to obstruct pedestrian crossover	\$ 85
5.0(6)(d)	Stop within 9 metres of pedestrian crossover	\$ 85
5.0(6)(e)	Stop alongside excavation/obstruction to impede	\$ 85
5.0(6)(f)	Stop on a Highway beside Stopped or Parked vehicle	\$ 85
5.0(6)(g)	<i>Stop</i> on a bridge of tunnel/underpass	\$ 60
5.0(6)(h)	<i>Stop</i> on a centre strip	\$ 60
5.0(6)(i)	Stop on Boulevard	\$ 60
5.0(6)(j)	Stop on a Dedicated Cycling Facility	\$ 85
5.0(7)	Park so as to obstruct sidewalk	\$ 85
5.0(8)	Park within 3 metres of fire hydrant	\$ 210
5.0(9)(a)	<i>Park</i> longer than 3 hours between 6:00 am & 6:00 pm	\$ 60
5.0(9)(b)	Park on Highway between 2:00 a.m. & 6:00 a.m.	\$ 65
	Park on Highway between 2:00 a.m. & 6:00 a.m.	
5.0(9)(b)	between December 1 and March 31	\$ 100

5.0(9)(c)	<i>Park</i> in front of or within 0.6 metres of a <i>Private</i>	\$ 70
	Roadway	
5.0(9)(d)	Park on Highway, within ⁻ 9 ⁵ metres of Intersection	\$ 60
5.0(9)(e)	Park within 15m of level railway crossing	\$ 60
5.0(9)(f)	Park on a Street that is less than 6 metres	\$ 60
5.0(9)(g)	<i>Park</i> on a <i>Highway</i> within 6 metres of a <i>Hotel</i> , theatre or <i>Public Hall</i> entrance	\$ 60
5.0(9)(h)	<i>Park</i> in a position preventing another <i>Parked</i> vehicle leaving	\$ 85
5.0(9)(i)	Park on a Highway to wash, grease, or repair	\$ 60
5.0(9)(j)	Park for the purpose of displaying vehicle for sale	\$ 60
5.0(9)(k)	Park interfere with snow clearing	
5.0(9)(I)	Park interfere with movement of traffic	\$ 85
5.0(9)(m)	<i>Park</i> opposite a vehicle where the roadway is less than 9 metres	\$ 85
5.0(9)(n)	Park on Highway, within 6 metres of a bus stop	\$ 60
5.0(9)(o)	Park within 150 metres of an engaged firefighting apparatus	
5.0(9)(p)	Park within 7 metres of fire hall Driveway, same side of Street	\$ 60
5.0(9)(p)	<i>Park</i> within 30 metres of fire hall <i>Driveway</i> , opposite side of <i>Street</i>	
5.0(9)(q)	Park on Boulevard	\$ 60

		\$ 85
5.0(9)(r)	Park on a Dedicated Cycling Facility	
5.0(11)(a)	Park on Highway, within 30 metres of Intersection	\$ 60
5.0(11)(b)	Park on Highway, within 25 metres of a bus stop	
5.0(11)(c)	<i>Park</i> on side of <i>Highway</i> contiguous to school property between 8:00 a.m. and 6:00 p.m.	\$ 60
5.0(11)(d)	Park in an area designated "Police Vehicles Only"	\$ 85
5.0(11)(e)	Park in an area designated taxicab stand	\$ 60
5.0(11)(f)	Park in an area designated "Emergency No Parking"	\$ 85
5.0(11)(g)	Park within 15 metres of a Crosswalk	\$ 60
5.0(11)(h)	Park on the inside or outside curve of an angle bend	\$ 60
5.0(11)(i)	Park on a designated Fire Route	\$ 210
5.0(12)	<i>Stop</i> within 15 metres of a signed school crossing	\$ 60
5.0(13)(a)	Park without authorization in visitor Parking	\$ 60
5.0(13)(b)	Park in a reserved Parking space	\$ 60
5.0(13)(c)	Park in a non-designated space	\$ 60
5.0(14)	[Deleted by section 3. of <u>By-law 030-2024</u> on February 21, 2024]	
6.0(1)	Park on a Highway during a prohibited time	\$ 60
6.0(2)	Park on a scenic route during a prohibited time	\$ 60
6.0(3)	<i>Stop</i> on a <i>Highway</i> during a prohibited time	\$ 60
6.0(4)	Park on a Highway without a permit	\$ 60
6.0(5)	Park in a School Bus Loading Zone	\$ 60
6.0(6)	Stand on a Highway during a prohibited time	\$ 60
6.0(7)	Park or Stop longer than 10 minutes in a designated area	\$ 85

6.0(8)	Stop or Park in area designated for accessible vehicles	\$ 310
7.0(1)	Fail to erect <i>Fire Route Signs</i>	\$ 210
7.0(3)	Park in a Fire Route	\$ 210
7.0(4)	Fail to erect Fire Department Connection Signs	\$ 210
7.0(6)	Park within 3 metres of a Fire Department Connection	\$ 85
8.0(1)	Park on Municipal or Private Property	\$ 70
9.0(2)	Park in a designated accessible space	\$ 410
9.0(2.1)	Fail to properly display an Accessible Parking Permit	\$ 60
10.1(2)	Park at a prohibited time	\$ 60
10.1(3)	Park without a valid Metered Parking On-Street Parking Permit	\$ 60
10.1(4)	<i>Park</i> contrary to the vehicle or the date, time or location indicated on the <i>Metered Parking On-Street Parking Permit</i>	\$ 60
10.1(5)	Fail to properly display <i>Metered Parking On-Street</i> <i>Parking Permit</i>	\$ 60
13.0(3)	Hinder or obstruct	\$ 110

Schedule 11 – *Laneway*/Block

#	Side	From	То	Prohibited Time of Day
V1	Both	Maple Sugar Lane	Lander Crescent	Anytime
V2	Both	Benjamin Hood Crescent	Elderbrook Crescent	Anytime
V3	Both	Dufferin Hills Drive	Benjamin Hood Crescent	Anytime
V4	Both	Dufferin Hills Drive	Tuscana Boulevard	Anytime
V5	Both	Bellagio Crescent (East Intersection)	Novella Road (East intersection)	Anytime
V6	Both	Bellagio Crescent (West Intersection)	Novella Road (West intersection)	Anytime
V7	Both	Melia Lane	Grand Valley Boulevard	Anytime
V8	Both	Gianmarco Way (West Intersection)	Gianmarco Way (East intersection)	Anytime
V9	Both	Pinta Way	Equator Crescent	Anytime
V10	Both	Genoa Road	Pinta Way	Anytime
V11	Both	Discovery Trail	Genoa Road	Anytime
V12	Both	Gully Lane	Discovery Trail	Anytime
V13	Both	Ocean Avenue	Gully Lane	Anytime
V14	Both	Treasure road	Ocean Avenue	Anytime
V15	Both	Fiorentina Avenue	Laneway V15	Anytime
V16	Both	Davos Road	To its limit	Anytime
V17	Both	Laurelhurst Crescent	La Rocca Avenue	Anytime

1/40				A 11
V18	Both	La Rocca Avenue	Legnano Crescent	Anytime
V19	Both	Dybal Street	Fossil Hill Road	Anytime
V20	Both	Battleford Avenue	La Rocca Avenue	Anytime
V21	Both	Santina Street	Dinsdale Drive	Anytime
V21	Both	La Rocca Avenue	Santina Street	Anytime
V22	Both	Santina Street	Dinsdale Drive	Anytime
V22	Both	La Rocca Avenue	Santina Street	Anytime
V23	Both	SaintClare Boulevard	Saint Nicholas Crescent	Anytime
V24	Both	SaintClare Boulevard	Saint Stephen Crescent	Anytime
V25	Both	Fossil Hill Road	Dylan Street	Anytime
V25	Both	SaintClare Boulevard	Saint Victor Drive	Anytime
V26	Both	Toulon Crescent	Fossil Hill Road	Anytime
V27	Both	Vellore Avenue	Arundel Drive	Anytime
V28	Both	Credo Drive via Rosario Dr	Vellore Avenue via Rosario Dr	Anytime
V29	Both	Via Campanile	Josephine Road	Anytime
V30	Both	Fossil Hill Road	Lourdes Avenue	Anytime
V31	Both	Vellore Avenue	Casa Nova Drive	Anytime
V32	Both	La Rocca Avenue	Trinita Avenue	Anytime
V33	Both	Clarence Street	Castillian Drive	Anytime

V34	Both	Colle Melito Way	Sonoma Boulevard	Anytime
V35	Both	Laneway V34	Its easterly limit	Anytime
V36	Both	Laneway / 53 B	Via Canala Way	Anytime
V36	Both	Colle Meilto Way	Laneway / 53 A	Anytime
V37	Both	Sonoma Boulevard via Colle Melito Way	Laura Sabrina Drive via Colle Melito Way	Anytime
V38	Both	Monte Carlo Drive	Napa Valley Avenue	Anytime
V39	Both	Sunset Ridge	Amarone Avenue	Anytime
V40	Both	Sonoma Boulevard	Fontesalva Avenue	Anytime
V41	Both	Vellore Avenue	Intermezzo Drive	Anytime
V42	Both	Maple Valley Road	Forest Run Boulevard	Anytime
V43	Both	District Avenue	Maple Valley Road	Anytime
V44	Both	Crestridge Drive	Foxboro Drive	Anytime
V45	Both	Faust Ridge	Lacrosse Trail	Anytime
V46	Both	Gold Rush Gate	Salterton Circle	Anytime
V47	Both	McNaughton Rd. E	Gold Rush Gate	Anytime
V48	Both	Maple Meadows Lane	Melville Avenue	Anytime
V50	Both	Killington Avenue	Pellham Drive	Anytime
V51	Both	East's Corners Boulevard (W of Barons St.)	Secord Avenue	Anytime

V52	Both	East's Corners Boulevard (E of	Secord Avenue	Anytime
		Barons St)		
V53	Both	Pelee Avenue	Danby Street	Anytime
V54	Both	Secord Avenue	Richler Avenue	Anytime
V55	Both	Richler Avenue (E of Barons St)	Moody Drive	Anytime
V56	Both	Mactier Drive	Hopewell Street	Anytime
V57	Both	Richler Avenue (W of Barons St)	Mactier Drive	Anytime
V58	Both	Avening Drive	Dunedin Drive	Anytime
V59	Both	Zita Drive	Moody Drive	Anytime
V60	Both	Secord Avenue	Zita Drive	Anytime
V61	Both	Moody Drive	Secord Avenue	Anytime
V62	Both	Kincardine Street	Bright Land Drive	Anytime
V63	Both	Bright Land Drive	Aster Drive	Anytime
V64	Both	Red Tree Drive	East's Corners Boulevard	Anytime
V65	Both	Desideriu Drive	Andreeta Drive	Anytime
V66	Both	District Avenue	Babington Gate	Anytime
V70	Both	Carville Woods Circle	Laneway 71	Anytime
V71	Both	Carrville Woods Circle	Carrville Woods Circle	Anytime
V72	Both	Aylin Crescent	Crimson Forest Drive	Anytime
V73	Both	Haldimand Street	Kinloss Street	Anytime [Added by section 2.

		of <u>By-law 208-2023</u> on December 12, 2023]

Schedule 12 – No Loading or Unloading Zone

Highway	Side	From	То	Prohibited Time of Day
Woodbridge Avenue	South	75 metres west of Islington Avenue	150 metres west of Islington Avenue	Anytime

Highway	Side	From and To	Prohibited Time of Day
Millway Avenue	West	From 164 metres north of Applemill Road to 27 metres north of Applemill Road	Anytime
New Park Place [Amended by subsection 1(f) of <u>By-law 178-2019</u> on December 19, 2019.]	North	From 16 metres west of Millway Avenue to 84 metres west of Millway Avenue	Anytime
New Park Place [Added by subsection 1(f) of <u>By-law 178-2019</u> on December 19, 2019.]	South	From 16 metres west of Millway Avenue to 87 metres west of Millway Avenue	Anytime

Laneway	From	То
V1	Maple Sugar Lane	Lander Crescent
V2	Benjamin Hood Crescent	Elderbrook Crescent
V3	Dufferin Hills Drive	Benjamin Hood Crescent
V4	Dufferin Hills Drive	Tuscana Boulevard
V5	Bellagio Crescent (East Intersection)	Novella Road (East intersection)
V6	Bellagio Crescent (West Intersection)	Novella Road (West intersection)
V7	Melia Lane	Grand Valley Boulevard
V8	Gianmarco Way (West Intersection)	Gianmarco Way (East intersection)
V9	Pinta Way	Equator Crescent
V10	Genoa Road	Pinta Way
V11	Discovery Trail	Genoa Road
V12	Gully Lane	Discovery Trail
V13	Ocean Avenue	Gully Lane
V14	Treasure road	Ocean Avenue
V15	Fiorentina Avenue	Laneway V15
V16	Davos Road	To its limit
V17	Laurelhurst Crescent	La Rocca Avenue
V18	La Rocca Avenue	Legnano Crescent

Schedule 14 – Public *Laneways* Designated as *Fire Routes*

V19	Dybal Street	Fossil Hill Road
V20	Battleford Avenue	La Rocca Avenue
V21	Santina Street	Dinsdale Drive
V21	La Rocca Avenue	Santina Street
V22	Santina Street	Dinsdale Drive
V22	La Rocca Avenue	Santina Street
V23	Saint Clare Boulevard	Saint Nicholas Crescent
V24	Saint Clare Boulevard	Saint Stephen Crescent
V25	Fossil Hill Road	Dylan Street
V25	Saint Clare Boulevard	Saint Victor Drive
V26	Toulon Crescent	Fossil Hill Road
V27	Vellore Avenue	Arundel Drive
V28	Credo Drive via Rosario Dr	Vellore Avenue via Rosario Dr
V29	Via Campanile	Josephine Road
V30	Fossil Hill Road	Lourdes Avenue
V31	Vellore Avenue	Casa Nova Drive
V32	La Rocca Avenue	Trinita Avenue
V33	Clarence Street	Castillian Drive
V34	Colle Melito Way	Sonoma Boulevard

V35	Laneway V34	Its easterly limit	
V36	Laneway / 53 B	Via Canala Way	
V36	Colle Meilto Way	Laneway / 53 A	
V37	Sonoma Boulevard via Colle Melito Way	Laura Sabrina Drive via Colle Melito Way	
V38	Monte Carlo Drive	Napa Valley Avenue	
V39	Sunset Ridge	Amarone Avenue	
V40	Sonoma Boulevard	Fontesalva Avenue	
V41	Vellore Avenue	Intermezzo Drive	
V42	Maple Valley Road	Forest Run Boulevard	
V43	District Avenue	Maple Valley Road	
V44	Crestridge Drive	Foxboro Drive	
V45	Faust Ridge	Lacrosse Trail	
V46	Gold Rush Gate	Salterton Circle	
V47	McNaughton Rd. E	Gold Rush Gate	
V48	Maple Meadows Lane	Melville Avenue	
V50	Killington Avenue	Pellham Drive	
V51	East's Corners Boulevard (W of Barons St.)	Secord Avenue	
V52	East's Corners Boulevard (E of Barons St)	Secord Avenue	
V53	Pelee Avenue	Danby Street	

V54	Secord Avenue	Richler Avenue
V55	Richler Avenue (E of Barons St)	Moody Drive
V56	Mactier Drive	Hopewell Street
V57	Richler Avenue (W of Barons St)	Mactier Drive
V58	Avening Drive	Dunedin Drive
V59	Zita Drive	Moody Drive
V60	Secord Avenue	Zita Drive
V61	Moody Drive	Secord Avenue
V62	Kincardine Street	Bright Land Drive
V63	Bright Land Drive	Aster Drive
V64	Red Tree Drive	East's Corners Boulevard
V65	Desideriu Drive	Andreeta Drive
V66	District Avenue	Babington Gate
V70	Carville Woods Circle	Laneway 71
V71	Carrville Woods Circle	Carrville Woods Circle
V72	Aylin Crescent	Crimson Forest Drive

AMENDMENT HISTORY

PARKING BY-LAW

DATE (YYYY/MM/DD)	BY-LAW	AUTHORITY	CONSOLIDATED
2019/05/14	<u>075-2019</u>	Communication C2, Minute 98	\checkmark
2019/10/02	<u>120-2019</u>	Delegated authority, under <u>By-</u> law 005-2018	\checkmark
2019/11/19	<u>156-2019</u>	Item 11, Report 29, Committee of the Whole	\checkmark
2019/11/19	<u>166-2019</u>	Item 11, Report 24, Committee of the Whole	\checkmark
2019/12/17	<u>178-2019</u>	Item 11, Report 41, Committee of the Whole Communication C1(2)	\checkmark
2019/12/17	<u>182-2019</u>	Item 6, Report 34, Committee of the Whole	\checkmark
2020/06/29	<u>099-2020</u>	Item 24, Report 20, Committee of the Whole	\checkmark
2021/01/26	<u>017-2021</u>	Item 5, Report 3, Committee of the Whole	\checkmark
2021/02/17	<u>020-2021</u>	Item 4, Report 3, Committee of the Whole	\checkmark
2021/05/18	<u>060-2021</u>	Item 26, Report 27, Council Meeting, Communication C32	\checkmark
2022/02/15	<u>016-2022</u>	Item 6, Report 43, Committee of the Whole	\checkmark
2023 / 03 / 21	<u>034-2023</u>	Item 12, Report 14, Committee of the Whole	\checkmark
2023 / 06 / 20	<u>075-2023</u>	Item 25, Report 28, Committee of the Whole	\checkmark
2023 / 09 / 26	<u>142-2023</u>	Item 7, Report 31, Committee of the Whole	\checkmark
2023 / 10 / 17	<u>158-2023</u>	Item 1, Report 35, Committee of the Whole	\checkmark

2023 / 11 / 14	<u>180-2023</u>	Item 6, Report 43, Committee of the Whole	\checkmark
2023 / 12 / 12	<u>208-2023</u>		\checkmark
2023 / 12 / 12	<u>223-2023</u>	Item 1, Report 51, Special Committee of the Whole (Budget)	\checkmark
2024 / 02 / 21	<u>030-2024</u>	Item 10, Report 5, Committee of the Whole	\checkmark
2024 / 03 / 24	<u>054-2024</u>	Item 21, Report 10, Committee of the Whole	\checkmark
2024 / 12 / 17	<u>229-2024</u>	Item 13, Report 41, Committee of the Whole	\checkmark
2024 / 12 / 17	<u>230-2024</u>	Delegation By-law 144-2018	\checkmark
2025 / 02 / 25	<u>036-2025</u>	Item 13, Report 1, Committee of the Whole	\checkmark
2025 / 03 / 25	<u>066-2025</u>	Delegation By-law 144-2018	\checkmark